(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/2241

Date: 31.01.2025

BIDDING DOCUMENT

Contract for Supply & Installation of various laboratory equipments of various categories for the financial Years 2024-2025

UBN no.;

Dated:

Online through e Procurement system at https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in
THE DEAN, CODST, JOBNER-303329
11.02.2025 02.00 PM
12.02.2025 11.00 AM

Bidding Document Fee:

Rs 1000 (Rupees One Thousand only)

SRI KARAN NARENDRA AGRICULTURE UNIVERSITY, JOBNER JAIPUR-303329





Bidding Document for Supply & Installation of various laboratory equipments (e-Tender)

(Procurement of Goods: Single Stage-Two Envelopes (Two Part) Bid)

Table of Contents

S. N.	. N. Section Description		Pages
1.	NIL	Bid Submission Letter	3-4
2.	NIL	Abridged form of NIB for publication in the newspapers	5-6
3.	NIL	Notice Inviting Bid (NIB) for uploading on websites	7-13
4.	I	Instructions to Bidders (ITB)	14-16
5.	П	Bid Data Sheet (BDS)	17-21
6.	ш	Evaluation and Qualification Criteria	22-25
7.	IV	Bidding Forms (B F)	26-42
8.	v	Schedule of Supply	43-53
9.	VI A	General Conditions of Contract (GCC)	54-69
10.	VI B	Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)	70-71
11.	VIC	Contract Forms (CF)	72-79



The DEAN CODST, Johner-303329

Bid Submission Letter (Declaration Farm-Cum-Check Ust)

To.

Mob.: +91 -9928402564

Email: dean.dairy	tech@sknau.ac.in
-------------------	------------------

Subject: - Regarding Bid submission for NIB No	Dated
& Conditions of the bid document floated by the DEAN, CO Supply & Installation of various laboratory equipments (Nam agree to abide by all the Terms & Conditions set forth therein.	clare that I/We have read all the Terms DST, Johner-303329 for the tender of of Instruments/ equipments)and
I/We declare that we are participating in this bid in the ca Importer/Distributor/Authorized Dealers license/acknowledgement/ Memorandum/IEM/ Registration of S with authorization by foreign principals (as the case may be).	I/We enclose valid Manufacturine

I/We further declare that the rate contract offered by us shall remain valid for the period of 12 months and shall reduce the rates, if the rates are reduced by us for any other buyer during this period. I/We enclose the following documents as per details given below: -

S. No	Item	Particular
1.	Bid security GCC 3 (Through Bankers cheque/DD)	Page no
2.	Technical Bid Submission Sheet (BF-I)	Page no
3	Financial Bid Submission Sheet (BF-II)	Page no
4	Original bid GCC & SCC (Section VI A& VI B) or BF-III uploaded on e- procurement portal	Page no
5	Certificate regarding quoted model is of latest technology, Certificate regarding rate reasonability, Undertaking for availability of Spare Parts & Consumables, Undertaking of Non- Debarring GCC 2.6 (xiii) (BF-IV)	Page no
6	for sale from the foreign principal manufacturer (Authorization Letter of Principal Company) GCC 2.6 (iv) /Principal manufacture GCC 2.6 (V)	Page no
7	Acknowledgement of EM-II for SSI Units of Rajasthan from Industries Dept. Con. No. 2.6(ii) & GCC 3(iii) (BF-VIII)	Page no
8	Certificate regarding quoted model is of latest technology, Certificate regarding rate reasonability, Undertaking for availability of Spare Parts & Consumables, Undertaking of Non- Debarring GCC 2.6 (xiii) (BF- IV)	Page no
9	Average Annual turnover statement for past 3 years certified by C.A. GCC 2.6 (ix) (BF-V)	Page no
10	Self-attested Photocopy of IEC Certificate and Permission/Authorization for sale from the foreign principal manufacturer (Authorization Letter of Principal Company) GCC 2.6 (iv) /Principal manufacture GCC 2.6 (V)	Page no
11	Statement of Past Supplies and Performance under SCC 11 (BF-VI)	Page no
12	Stamp receipt under GCC 3 (ii) (BF-VII)	Page no
13	Format of the Affidavit on non-judicial stamp paper of Rs. 50/- (GCC 2.6 (ii) (BF VIII)	Page no
14	Declaration regarding acceptance of bid terms and conditions (BF-IX)	Page no
15	Memorandum of Appeal Under the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 2012 (BF-X)	Page no
16	Declaration by the Bidder Regarding Qualifications (BF-XI) aploaded on website https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in	Page no
17	Declaration of Manufacturer/ Direct Importer/ Distributor/ Authorized dealer(BF-XII)	Page no
18	Authorization from foreign principal manufacturer (BF-XIII) (Applicable in case of direct importer only)	Раде по
19	Authorization of the Bidder by the Firm (BF-XIV)	Page no
20	Latest GST Clearance Certificate (Preferably up to dated 31.03.2022). GCC 2. 6 (xi)	
21	Copy Of Central Excise Registration GCC 2.6 (iii), if applicable.	Page no



22	BIS License with schedule for BIS Marked Products Quoted GCC 2.6 (vi)	
23	Self-attested photocopy of ISO & BIS certificate for quoted Items as mentioned in bid GCC 2.6 (vii & viii)	
24	Specify point of supply with full Address. GCC 2.6 (xti)	Address
25	Name, photograph & specimen signature of the Bidder or designated officer/ person who is authorized by the Firm to bid and make correspondence with the Dean, College of Dairy Science and Technology, Johner 303329 Also attach photo ID.	Name
26	Affidavit under price fall clause of Contract CF-IV (To be submitted on firm letter head.	Page No

-						
•	٦	æ	3	٠	s	'n
л.	p	6	3	×	۹	÷

Name and Signature of Bidder with seal

Note: Please mention page number and sign before submitting the bid.





(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan) www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No.(F)/CODST/SKNAU/2025/2/241

Date: 31.01.2025

NIB for Publication in Newspaper

Bids are invited up to 02.00 P.M. of 11.02.2025 for Supply & Installation of various laboratory equipments. The details are available in the Bidding Documents which can be availed from the office of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 or can be accessed or downloaded from State Procurement Portal website "sppp.raj.nic.in" or "www.dipronline.org" or "https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in" or website "www.sknau.ac.in". The bidding document after filling up properly can be uploaded on website "https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in" along with payment of Rs. 1000/- (Rs. 500/- for SSI Units of Rajasthan) through banker's cheque/demand draft in favour of The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329.

UBN.....



(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan) www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/2 241

NOTICE INVITING BID (NIB-1 to 3)

Bids are invited up to 02.00 P.M. of 11.02.2025 for Supply & Installation of various laboratory equipments. The details are available in the Bidding Documents which can be availed from the office of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 or can be accessed or downloaded from State Procurement Portal website "sppp.raj.nic.in" or "www.dipronline.org" or "https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in" or website "www.sknau.ac.in". The bidding document after filling up properly can be uploaded on website "https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in" along with payment of Rs. 1000/- (Rs. 500.0 for SSI Units of Rajasthan) through banker's cheque/demand draft in favour of The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329.

DEAN

DEA

Copy to following for information:

The Comptroller, SKNAU, Johner

Convener/Members/Accounts Section/DDO, CODST, Johner

 O/I CIMCA, SKNAU, Jobner with request for uploading to University Website-www.sknau.ac.in and www.sppp.rajasthan.gov.in.

Guard File

5. All Notice Board SKNAU Jobons.

DEAN



(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/2-2-41

NOTICE INVITING BID (NIB -1 to 3)

1. Single stage, two-envelopes unconditional bids are invited from manufacturers/direct importers/distributors/authorized dealers on behalf of the The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 for the Supply & Installation of various categories of laboratory equipments as listed below:

TABLE-1

List of various categories laboratory equipmentss:

S. N.	Name of various categories laboratory equipment/items	Quantity Required
1	2	3
	BID- 1. Budget: Non-recurring (Laboratory equipment)	
A)	Laboratory Equipments	22. 20.27
1.	Automatic digestion and distillation unit for protein estimation	01
2.	I.R. Moisture Balance/ Microprocessor based Moisture Analyzer	01
3.	MBRT Water Bath	01
4.	Bulk Density Apparatus	01
5.	Freeze Drier (Lypholizer)	01
6.	Tray Dryer	01
7.	Pensky Martin Flash Point Apparatus	01
8.	Digital Bursting Strength Tester	01
9.	Digital Melting Point	01
10.	Rotary Vacuum Evaporator	01
11.	Lab Stirrer	01
12.	Crown capping machine for bottles	01
13.	Refrigeration tutor	01
14.	Venturimeter apparatus with SS Tank	01
15.	Industrial Weighing Balance	01
16	Electronic Milk Adulteration Tester with Analyzer	01
17	Basket Centrifuge	01
18	Planetary mixer	01
19	Water cooler	02
20	Food processor with Mixer Grinder & Juicer	04
21	Texture Analyzer	01
22	Elemndrof Tearing Tester	01



23	Boiler models for lab demonstration (Bebcock & Wilcox boiler model, Lancashire boiler model, Locomotive boiler model each one in quantity)	03
(B)Co	mputers/printers and other items	
1	DSLR Camera	01
2	Printer	02
3	Printer with Scanner	03
4	Photocopy machine	01
5	Speaker system	01
6	Smart LED 65 inch	01
7	Interactive Panel	01
8	Computer (All in One)	29
(C)Ge	nerator set	
1	Silent Diesel Generator Set (40 kVA)	01

- Detailed particulars of the list of goods viz., equipment required, specifications of various laboratory
 equipments & bid documents are available on the website- "www.dipronline.org" or
 www.sknau.ac.in or https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in or sppp.raj.nic.in or may be seen in The
 DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329.
- 3. E-Bids are invited as per following time schedule:-

Date of selling of bid form	Date of pre bid	Last date for sale of bid form	Last date of receipt of bid form	Date of opening of technical bid
1	2	3	4	5
01.02.2025	03.02.2025	11.02.2025	11.02.2025	12.02.2025
03:00 PM	11:00 AM	11:30 AM	Up to 02.00 PM	11.00 AM

A pre-bid meeting will be held as per above schedule i.e., on dated 03.02.2025 at 11:00 AM in the Office of the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 to clarify and answer the queries on any other matter related to this bid. It is made clear that any representation/complaint/suggestions by bidder/prospective bidder with regard to technical specifications or conditions of bid document shall be dealt with only when such representations/complaints are given during pre-bid meeting or within three working days after pre-bid meeting. Representation/complaint/suggestions received after this time frame shall not be entertained and shall summarily be rejected. After pre-bid meeting, necessary changes in bid conditions/ catalogue, if considered appropriate, will be made.

4. If any amendment/clarification is carried out in the technical specifications and bid terms & conditions following pre-bid meeting or any other information, the same will also be uploaded on the SKNAU, Johner website www.sknau.ac.in or sppp.raj.nic.in or and https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in and will not be published in any newspapers. It will not be intimated to individual bidder. In case, any inconvenience is felt, please contact over Mob.: +91 9928402564 or queries may be e-mailed on "dean.dairytech@sknau.ac."

The bid should be submitted through e-portal, after pre-bid meeting, including all the clarifications/modifications/amendments agreed & issued by the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329. The bid shall only be submitted through e-procurement portal https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in of Govt. of Rajasthan. Bids shall not be accepted in physical form in any condition.

Bids received after the specified time and date shall not be accepted/opened.

The corrigendum/addendum issued by the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 shall be the integral part of terms & conditions of the bid and should be duly signed and attached with the bid document by the bidder.

6. The bid is for purchase of goods viz., various categories laboratory equipments.

Price preference and/or purchase preference as per provisions of Government of Rajasthan shall be admissible in evaluation and award of contract.

 Detailed particulars of the list of goods viz., various laboratory equipments required, bid documents & specifications of goods viz., various laboratory equipments may be seen on the website-"sppp.raj.nic.in" or https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in or "www.dipronline.org" or "www.sknau.ac.in

The Bid form fee Rs. 1,000.00 (Rs. 500.00 for SSI Units of Rajasthan) downloaded from the website and bid security as applicable in bid condition or mentioned in Table-1 shall be deposited in the form of D.D./Banker's cheque in favour of the Dean, CODST, Johner, payable at Johner. The bidders are also required to deposit R.LS.L. processing fee of Rs. 1500.00 in the form of D.D./Banker cheque in favour of M.D., RISL payable at Jaipur. Bid security Rs 64720.00 for category A, Rs 45825.00 for category B and Rs 10000.00 for category C shall be deposited in the form of DD/Banker's cheque in favour of the Dean, CODST, Johner payable at Johner. A firm may participate in multiple categories by paying EMD's, of respective categories whereas bid form fee and RISL processing fees to be pais once for this e-tender. The bid document fee, R.I.S.L. processing fee and bid security shall be deposited physically along with technical bid submission sheet in the office of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 before the last date and time of bid submission. The bidder shall upload scanned copy of all the D.D./Banker's cheque (bid document fee, R.I.S.L. processing fee and bid security as applicable) in Technical Bid (Cover-A). The technical bids shall be opened at 11.00 AM on dated 12.02.2025 at the office of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 or as amended in the presence of the bidders or their representatives, who wish to be present.

The undersigned is not bound to accept the lowest bid and may reject any or all bids without assigning any reason there for.

10. The bidders shall have to submit a valid 'GST' clearance certificate/affidavit from the concerned Commercial Taxes Officer and the 'PAN' issued by Income Tax Department.

11. It is clarified that the information required in bidding document should be submitted only in enclosed format Bidding Form (BF-I to BF-XV) without any change or modification in its formats. Bids submitted with changed or modified annexure/ formats may be rejected.

 Information of award of contract shall be communicated to all participating bidders on the website www.sknau.ac.in and sppp.raj.nic.in Please note that individual bidder will not be intimated.

13. The bidding process shall be subject to the provisions of the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act 2012 and Rules 2013 made there under.

14. Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 2012 also provides redresses of grievances or complaints of bidder/prospective bidder, against any decision, action or omission of the procuring entity through mechanism of appeals under section 38 of the Act. Therefore, such complaints/grievances shall be entertained only through this mechanism.

15. It is also clarified that interference with procurement process and vexatious appeals and complaints shall be dealt with as per section 42 & 43 of RTPP Act, respectively.

DEAN

A



(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/2241

TABLE-1

Various Laboratory Equipments (NIB No. 1-3)

S. N.	Name of various laboratory equipment/items	Quantity Required
1	2	3
(A)	BID- 1. Budget : Non-recurring (Laboratory equipment)	
L	Lab Equipments	
2.	Automatic digestion and distillation unit for protein estimation	01
3.	I.R. Moisture Balance/ Microprocessor based Moisture Analyzer	01
4.	MBRT Water Bath	01
5.	Bulk Density Apparatus	01
2001	Freeze Drier (Lypholizer)	01
6.	Tray Dryer	01
7.	Pensky Martin Flash Point Apparatus	01
8.	Digital Bursting Strength Tester	01
9.	Digital Melting Point	01
10.	Rotary Vacuum Evaporator	01
11.	Lab Stirrer	01
12.	Crown capping machine for bottles	01
13.	Refrigeration tutor	01
14.	Venturimeter apparatus with SS Tank	01
15.	Industrial Weighing Balance	01
16	Electronic Milk Adulteration Tester with Analyzer	01
17	Basket Centrifuge	01
18	Planetary mixer	01
19	Water cooler	02
20	Food processor with Mixer Grinder & Juicer	04
21	Texture Analyzer	100.00
22	Elemndrof Tearing Tester	01
23	Boiler models for lab demonstration (Bebcock & Wilcox boiler model, Lancashire boiler model, Locomotive boiler model each one in quantity)	
(B)Cor	nputers/printers and other items	
1	DSLR Camera	01
2	Printer	02
3	Printer with Scanner	03
4	Photocopy machine	01



Speaker system	01
Smart LED 65 inch	01
Interactive Panel	01
Computer (All in One)	29
merator set	
Silent Diesel Generator Set (40 kVA)	01
	Smart LED 65 inch Interactive Panel Computer (All in One) merator set

Note:

- The above quantities are only indicative for purchase of above said items. If the procuring entity does
 not procure any subject matter of procurement or procures less than the quantity indicated in the bidding
 documents the bidder shall not be entitled for any claim or compensation.
- 2. Firms which are registered as micro or SSI Unit of Rajasthan with Commissioner of Industries shall furnish the amount of bid security at the rate 0.50 % of likely value of the indicative quantity or as per Table-1, for catalogue items (as per above Table-1). In respect of items for which they are registered to manufacture, shall submit an attested copy of acknowledgment of EM-II issued by DIC, with an affidavit on non-judicial stamp paper worth Rs. 50/- as per BF-VIII.



DISCLAIMER

The information contained in this bid document for proposed procurement or subsequently provided to the Bidder(s), in documentary or any other form by or on behalf of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 (Procuring Entity) or any of its employees or advisors, is provided to Bidder(s) on the terms and conditions set out in this bid and such other terms and conditions subject to which such information is provided to the Bidder.

Whilst the information in this bid has been prepared in good faith and contains general information in respect of the proposed procurement, the bid is not and does not purport to contain all the information which the Bidder may require.

Neither the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 (nor any of its officers or employees, nor any of their advisers nor consultants accept any liability or responsibility for the accuracy, reasonableness or completeness of, or for any errors, omissions or misstatements, negligent or otherwise, relating to the proposed procurement, or makes any representation or warranty, express or implied, with respect to the information contained in this bid or on which this bid is based or with respect to any written or oral information made or to be made available to any of the recipients or their professional advisers and liability therefore is hereby expressly disclaimed.

This document is not an agreement and is not an offer or invitation by the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 (here in after referred to as "Procuring Entity") or its representatives to the prospective Bidders or any other person. The purpose of this bid document is to provide interested parties with information to assist the formulation of their Proposal/offer. The information contained in this bid document is selective and is subject to updating, expansion, revision, and amendment. Each recipient must conduct its own analysis of the information contained in this bid document or to connect any inaccuracies therein that may be in this bid document and is advised to carry out its own investigation into the proposed procurement, the legislative and regulatory regime which applies thereto and by and all matters pertinent to the proposed procurement and to seek its own professional advice on the legal, financial, regulatory and taxation consequences of entering into any agreement or arrangement relating to the proposed procurement.

This bid document includes certain statements, estimates and targets with respect to the procurement. Such statements, estimates and targets reflect various assumptions made by the management, officers, and employees of the procuring entity, (and the base information on which they are made) which may or may not prove to be correct. No representation or warranty is given as to the reasonableness of forecasts or the assumptions on which they may be based and nothing in this bid document is, or should be relied on as, a promise, representation, or warranty. Bid document and the information contained therein is meant only for those applying for this procurement, it may not be copied or distributed by the recipient to third parties, or used as information source by the Bidder or any other in any context, other than applying for this proposed procurement.

The Procuring Entity is, its employees and advisors make no representation or warranty and shall have no liability to any person, including any Bidder under any law, statute, rules or regulations or tort, principles of restitution or unjust enrichment or otherwise for any loss, damages, cost or expense which may arise from or be incurred or suffered on account of anything contained in this bid document or otherwise, including the accuracy, adequacy, correctness, completeness or reliability of the bid document and any assessment, assumption, statement or information contained therein or deemed to form part of this bid document or arising in any way for participation in this Bidding process.

The Procuring Entity also accepts no liability of any nature whether resulting from negligence or otherwise howsoever caused arising from reliance of any Bidder upon the statements contained in this bid document.

The Procuring Entity may in its absolute discretion, but without being under any obligation to do so, update, amend or supplement the information, assessment or assumptions contained in this bid document.

The issue of this bid document does not imply that the Procuring Entity is bound to select a bidder or to appoint the Selected Bidder or Bidder, as the case may be, for the procurement and the Procuring Entity reserves the right to reject all or any of the Bidders or Bids at any point of time without assigning any reason whatsoever.

The Bidder shall bear all its costs associated with or relating to the preparation and submission of its Bid including but not limited to preparation, copying, postage, delivery fees, expenses associated

9

with any demonstrations or presentations which may be required by the Procuring Entity or any other costs incurred in connection with or relating to its Bid. All such costs and expenses will remain with the Bidder and the Procuring Entity shall not be liable in any manner whatsoever for the same or for any other costs or other expenses incurred by a Bidder in preparation or submission of the Bid, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the Bidding process.

Any information/documents including information/ documents pertaining to this bid or subsequently provided to Bidder and/or Selected Bidder and information/documents relating to the Bidding process; the disclosure of which is prejudicial and/or detrimental to, or endangers, the implementation of the procurement is not subject to disclosure as public information/documents.

DEAN

h



(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/2241

Section-I Instruction to Bidders (ITB)

Before filling up of bid form, kindly go through the following instructions carefully so that your bid

may not be considered invalid:

Clause No.	Description	
1.	Go through the terms and conditions, annexure and other forms of the document carefully and meticulously.	
2.	Bid form must conform the terms & conditions of the bid documents, Technical Bid and Financial Bid (BOQ) should be in Cover-A and Cover-B, respectively, through e-procurement portal.	
3.	It is clarified that the information required in bidding document should be submitted only in enclosed Bidding Form (BF-I to BF-XIV) without any change or modification in its formats. Bids submitted with changed or modified annexure/ formats may be rejected.	
4.	It is expected from all bidders that they will ensure that documents to be used in bid set will be given to a reliable person only, and that only a fully reliable person shall be authorized for the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329. So that the confidentiality of our bid/ rates is maintained up to bid opening & that your documents are put to any misuse.	
5.	Complaints relating to this bid lodged with the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 should bear signature, name, ID proof and mobile number of the complainant. Unauthenticated complaints may not be acted upon.	
6.	In case you are given any assurance of any advantage in the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 by anybody or if you are directly or indirectly threaten or intimated of harming your bidding & subsequent work in the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 please inform immediately about the same to the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329. It would be better if evidence of such unfair activity of such person is produced so that action can be taken against such person/institution and their details can be put on the website.	
7.	It is advisable to you to authorize only those persons for the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 bid who are employed in your company on salary basis.	
8.	Certificates/Licenses/Documents which are required should be complete and updated.	
9.	Bid form can be downloaded from websites sppp.raj.nic.in" or "www.dipronline.org" or www.sknau.ac.in or "https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in''. The bid form fee @₹Rs.1000.00 (₹Rs.500.00 for SSI Units of Rajasthan) and bid security (as applicable) shall be submitted/deposited in the form of D.D./Banker's cheque in favour of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 payable at Johner. The bidders are also required to deposit R.I.S.L. processing fee of. Rs.1500.00 ₹ in the	



	form of D.D./Banker cheque in favour of M.D., RISL payable at Jaipur. The bid document fee, R.I.S.L. processing fee and bid security shall be deposited physically along with technical bid submissions sheet in the office of the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 before the last date and time of bid submission. The bidder shall upload scanned copy of all the D.D./Banker's cheque (bid document fee, R.I.S.L. processing fee and bid security as applicable) in Technical Bid (Cover-A).
10.	The Bid form fee, processing fee and Bid Security shall be deposited physically in the office of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 before the last date and time of bid submission, Bid form fees, RISL processing fees and bid security should be submitted separately for each bid. Bid form fees and RISL processing fees are non- refundable.

11.	The average gross turnover of the bidder shall be 100 percent of the value of the category amount for the last three years. The turn over statement (BF-V) duly certified and signed by Chartered Accountant shall be submitted along with bid, failing which the bid shall be rejected.
12.	A pre-bid Meeting will be held at 11.00 AM on dated 03.02.2025 in the Office of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329. To clarify the issues and to answer the quarries on any matter that may be raised at that time of pre bid in reference to bids. The issues to be raised during pre-bid meeting should be referred by the bidder to the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 writing at least three days before the pre-bid meeting. So that these could be properly scrutinized. Representation regarding issues and quarries which are discussed in pre-bid meeting shall be submitted within three days after pre-bid. Representations received after three days of pre-bid shall not be considered. Necessary corrigendum/modification/clarification in the bid and specifications may be issued after pre-bid meeting, if required. Please note that bids should be submitted after Pre-Bid meeting incorporating the corrigendum/modification/clarification/ clarification/addendum, if any.
13.	It is made clear that any representation/complaint/suggestions by bidder/prospective bidder with regard to technical specifications or conditions of bid document shall be dealt with only when such representations/complaints are given during pre-bid meeting or within three working days after pre- bid meeting. Representation/complaint/suggestions received after this time frame shall not be entertained and shall summarily be rejected. If any amendment is carried out in the bid specifications and terms & conditions following pre-bid meeting, the same will be uploaded on the university website www.sknau.ac.in or sppp.raj.nic.in or https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in and will not be published in any newspapers. In case any inconvenience is felt, please contact on Mob.: +91 9928402564 or quarries may be e-mailed on dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in
14.	You are required to prepare a single PDF file for the entire bid document and then it should be uploaded on the website "https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in". Bid document if not prepared as single PDF file, the website may not accept second and onward parts of the bid.
15.	Correspondence with the university regarding these bids by the authorized signatory of the firm shall only be entertained.
16.	The bidding rate contract is for purchase and supply of goods viz., various categories equipments for the period of 12 months.
17.	Bids received after the specified time and date shall not be accepted and shall be not opened.
18.	The technical bids shall be opened at 11.00 AM on dated 12.02.2025 or as amended in the presence of the Bidders or their representatives who wish to be present.
19.	The declaration of technical bid in respect of responsive/non responsive bidders shall be uploaded on websites www.sknau.ac.in or sppp.raj.nic.in or https://



	eproc.rajasthan.gov.in Similarly, information regarding Financial Bid (L-1) shall also be provided to bidders on above websites. Individual bidders may not be informed separately.
20.	The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 is not bound to accept the lowest bid and may reject any or all bids without assigning any reason thereof.
21.	The Bidders shall have to submit a valid 'GST" clearance certificate from the concerned Commercial Taxes Officer or affidavit and the 'PAN' issued by Income Tax Department.
22.	The bidding process shall be subject to the provisions of the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act and Rules made there under. Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 2012 also provides redresser of grievances or complaints of bidder/prospective bidder, against any decision, action or omission of the procuring entity through mechanism of appeals under section 38 of the Act. Therefore such complaints/grievances shall be entertained only through this mechanism.
23.	It is also clarified that interference with procurement process and vexatious appeals and complaints shall be dealt with as per section 42 & 43 of RTPP Act, respectively.

DEAN



A

Dr. Mahesh Datt

DEAN

COLLEGE OF DAIRY SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan) www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Date: 31.01.2025

Section-II: Bid Data Sheet (BDS)

Table of Contents

S. No.	Description	Pages
1.	Introduction	19
2.	Bidding Document	19 -
3.	Preparation of Bids	19-21
4.	Submission and Opening of Bids	21
5.	Evaluation and Comparison of Bids	21
6.	Award of Contract	21
7.	Redressal of Grievances during Procurement Process	21





(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Section-II: Bid Data Sheet (BDS)

Clause No. Description		
1.	Introduction	
1.1	NIB No-1-3 Date:31.01.2025	
	The Procuring Entity is:-	
	The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329	
	Address for Correspondence and Clarifications:-	
	The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329.	
	Mob. : +91 -9928402564 Email: dean@sknau.ac.in	
	The expenditure on the subject matter of procurement will be met by budgetary head contingency laboratory equipment/non-recurring.	
1.2	The goods and related services to be procured are items warranty as per technical specifications	
1.3	The rate contract shall be valid for period of 12 months.	
2.	Bidding document	
2.1	Bids are invited from manufacturers/Direct importers/ Distributors/ Authorized dealers and joint venture will not be allowed.	
2.2	The price of the bidding document is:-1000.00 (500.00 for SSI Units of Rajasthan)	
2.3	RISL processing Fee:- ₹1500,00	
2.4	Bid Security:- As mentioned in Table-1 i.e. Bid security Rs 64720.00 for category A, Rs 45825.00 for category B and Rs 10000.00 for category C shall be deposited in the form of DD/Banker's cheque in favour of the Dean, CODST, Johner payable at Johner	
	The Pre-bid meeting will be held at 11:00 AM on 03.02.2025 at office DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329	
2.6	Last date for Issuance of Bid Document:- on dated 11.02.2025 up to 11:30 AM	
2.7	Last date & Time for submission of Bids:-on dated 11.02.2025 up to 02.00 P.M.	
	Date & Time of opening of (Technical Bid) Bids:-on dated 12.02.2025 at 11.00 AM.	
3.	Preparation of Bids	



3.1	The language of the Bid is only English.	
	The Bidder shall upload following documents with its Technical Bid Submission Sheet (BF-II):- 1. Bid Security, RISL Processing fee and Bid document cost (Copy of DD/Banker's "Cheque)	
	 In case of Indian Manufacturer, valid Manufacturing License from Competent Authority, if applicable, Acknowledgement of EM-II Memorandum/IEM/Registration of SSI unit, copy of the registration with Central Excise Department exemption from registration, if applicable, as per provisions of Central Excise Act. In case of direct Importer, Import-Export Code (IEC) Certificate and Permission/Authorization for sale from the foreign principal manufacturer (BF-XIII) The average gross annual turnover of the bidder shall be as per Table-I for last three years (BF-V) Declaration by the Bidder Regarding Qualifications (BF-XI) Declaration of Manufacturer/Direct Importer (BF-XII) Authorization of the Bidder by the Firm (BF-XIV) Bidders shall have to submit a valid 'GST' clearance certificate from the concerned Commercial Taxes Officer or affidavit and the 'PAN' issued by Income Tax Department. ISO/BIS Certificates etc., as applicable. Any other required. 	
3.2	The Bidder shall physically submit following documents with its Financial Bid Submission Sheet (BF-II):- 1. Financial bid submission sheet (Original copy) 2.DD/Banker Cheque for Bid Security, RISL processing fee and bid documents cost as per instructions given in ITB clause No.9.	
3.3	Alternative Bids are not permitted.	
3.4	Discounts or award of combination of lots shall not be offered.	
3.5	For goods offered from outside India/ Direct Importer, the Bidder shall quote prices including all kinds of costs like Inland Transportation, Taxes, Installation and Commissioning Charges up to the consignee site, complete in all respect including consumables kit for demonstration, if any.	
3.6	The terms of quoting price of goods viz., various laboratory equipments are inclusive of all taxes/charges with installation and commissioning etc. complete in all respect.	
3.7	The prices quoted by the Bidder shall be fixed for entire contractual period of goods viz. various categories laboratory equipments. The Contract Price shall be fixed for a contact period valid for 12 months for the goods viz., various laboratory equipments.	
3.8	The currency of the Bid shall be the Indian Rupees.	
3.9	The Bid validity period shall be 90 days from the opening of Technical Bid.	
3,10	a. A Bid Security/ Bid Securing Declaration shall be required. b. Bid Security shall be required, the amount and currency of the Bid Security shall be as mentioned in Table-1.	

3.11	The scanned copy of complete Bid document filled and signed on each page as per ITB and other requirements shall be electronically uploaded on website https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in within the prescribed Bid submission period. Please note that physical submission of bid document shall not be accepted.
3.12	Any Authorization to sign on behalf of the Bidder shall consist of Power of Attorney by the Bidder/any valid certification or the change in bidder shall be resolved in the board of firm/ company which shall be immediately communicated to the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329.
4.	Submission and Opening of Bids
4.1	The address of Procuring Entity's for Bid submission purposes is:- The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329.

	Mob.: +91-9928402564 Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in The electronic submission of bid is mandatory; the address of the web portal is http://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in	
4.2	The deadline for Bid submission is: Date: 11.02.2025 Time: 02:00 PM	
4.3	The Bid opening shall take place at: The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329. Date: 12.02.2025 Time: 11.00 AM	
5.	Evaluation and Comparison of Bids	
5.1	The Price and /or Purchase Preference shall apply as per GCC and SCC provisions.	
6.	Award of Contract	
6.1	The quantities mentioned in Table-1 are only indicative. If the procuring entity does n procure any subject matter of procurement or procures less than the quantity indicated the bidding documents, the bidder shall not be entitled for any claim or compensation. N minimum quantity is warranty.	
6.2	The period within which the contract agreement is to be executed and Performance Security is to be submitted is 15 days.	
6.3	The Performance Security shall be required as per GCC-8 (i and ii) @ 05 % of the value of the indicative quantity in favour of the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329.	
7.	Redressal Grievances during Procurement Process	
7.1	(1) The designation and address of First Appellate Authority is Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor, Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University, Johner, Distt. Jaipur (Raj.)-303 329 or as decided by University authorities or Government of Rajasthan.	
	(2) The Designation and address of the Second Appellate Authority is Principal Secretary/ ACS, Department of Agriculture, GOR or as decided by University authorities or GOR.	



7.2	Name & Address of the Bidder: Name and Designation	
	Telephone No	Fax No.





(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Date: 31.01.2025

Section III: Evaluation and Qualification Criteria

Table of Contents

Description	Pages
Evaluation Criteria	23
Qualification Criteria	25
	Evaluation Criteria





(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Section III: Evaluation and Qualification Criteria

1. Evaluation Criteria

Clause No.	Description	
1.	Scope	
1.1	Local handling and inland transportation:-The cost for Inland Transportation, Insurance related services, installation, commissioning, demonstration and other incidental costs for delivery of goods from the EXW premises, or port of entry, or supply point to consignee site a defined in Section V, schedule of supply shall be quoted in price schedule.	
1.2	Minor omission and missing items: - Pursuant to the relevant clauses, the cost of all quantifiab non-material non-conformities or omissions from the contractual and commercial conditions sha be evaluated. The procuring entity will make its own assessment of the cost of any non-materia non-conformities and omissions for the purpose of ensuring fare comparison of Bids.	
2,	Technical Criteria:-The minimum technical level that the goods and related services shall have in order to comply with the Section V, schedule of supply are specified. These criteria are evaluated on a pass-fail system, with a minimum acceptable level for each criteria enumerated it technical specifications of item. However, a minor deficiency in technical compliance may no be cause for rejection of the Bid.	
3.	Economic Criteria: - The economic criteria are most important when evaluating a Bid. The price, however, may not be the only criterion, as there could be technical evaluation that may be expressed in mandatory terms i.e. cost per test etc. The following may be examples: - 3.1, 3.2.	
3.1	Adjustment for deviations in the delivery and completion schedule: - The deviation from the delivery and completion schedule specified in Section V, schedule of supply are permitted. No credit will be given for earlier completion.	
3.2	Spare parts: - Only those spare parts and tools which are specified on an item wise basis in the list of goods and related services Section V, schedule of supply shall be taken in account in Bio evaluation. Supplier recommended spare parts for specified operating requirement shall not be considered in Bid evaluation.	
3.3	Performance and productivity of goods: - The Performance and productivity of the goods vi various categories of laboratories equipments—shall be as per the reference value or non specified in technical specification of an item and corresponding value warranty by the Bidder its Bid.	
4.	Price and /or purchase preference:-	
4.1	The price and /or purchase preference shall be given in evaluation of bids and award of contrunder Purchase of Stores (Preference to Industries of Rajasthan) Rules, 1995 and in accordant to amendments issued by Finance Department, Govt. of Rajasthan from time to time.	
4.2	while comparing the rates in respect of firms within Rajasthan the element of Rajasthan GST shall be included.	
4.3	GST as applicable should be mentioned clearly and separately.	
4.4	GST if exempted, it should be specified in BF-III.	



4.5	If an item quoted in the bid does not attract excise duty at the time of bidding and excise duty is levied by the union government subsequently, the bidder shall be entitled to such excise duty paid on production of invoices drawn as per Central Excise Rules. However, a small or medium manufacturer enjoying exemption from levy of excise duty up to a certain turnover limit, no additional payment on account of levy excise duty shall be admissible subsequently on exceeding
	the turnover limit.



2. Qualification Criteria

The lowest evaluated bidder shall have the necessary Qualifications to successfully fulfil its obligation under the contract. The DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 with the help of Technical Committees and Purchase Committee specified the Qualification Criteria. Minimum acceptable levels with regards to Bidder's experience in supply goods and related services with comparable technical parameters, its financial capability and other factors are defined.

Clause No.	Description
1.	Size of operation:-
	The average gross turnover of the bidder shall be 100 percent of the value of category amount for last three years. This includes the total payments received by the Bidder in Indian rupees for contract completed or under execution over the last three years.
2.	Contractual experience:-
	The bidder shall be a manufacturer/direct importer/Distribution/Authorized dealer who must have manufactured/ imported and supplied and installed this equipment's/instruments in India satisfactorily. The list of such installation of the equipment's may be asked from the bidder in verification of BF-VI information and he should submit self-attested copy of purchase order, indent and invoice (inclusive of quantity & rate). The list of supplied items should be clear.
3.	Technical experience;-
	The goods offered/ being procured have been produced and sold for at least three years and have been in operation satisfactorily.
4.	Financial position:- The soundness of the Bidders financial position showing long term profitability demonstrated through audited annual financial statement (Balance Sheet, Income Statement etc.) for last three years.
5.	Litigation history:-
	The information regarding all pending claims, arbitration, or other litigation may be asked by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 from the Bidder.
6.	Tax clearance certificates:-
2111	Bidders shall have to submit a valid 'GST' clearance certificate from the concerned Commercial Taxes Officer or affidavit and the 'PAN' issued by Income Tax Department
7.	Declaration regarding qualifications under Section 7 of the Act:-
	Declaration regarding qualifications of the Bidder as required under Section 7 of the Act shall be given in specified format provided in Section IV, Bidding Forms.



(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Section IV: Bidding Forms

Table of Contents

S. No.	Name of Bidding Forms (BF)	Pages
1	DD/Bankers cheque	
2	Technical Bid Submission Sheet (BF-I)	27-28
3	Financial Bid Submission Sheet (BF-II)	29
4	Financial Bid Format (BF-III)	30
5	Declaration and Undertaking (BF-IV)	31
6	Annual Turnover Statement (BF-V)	32
7	Statement of Past Supplies and Performance (BF-VI)	33
8	Pre-stamp receipt (BF-VII)	34
9	Format of Affidavit for EM-II (BF-VIII)	35
10	Declaration (BF-IX)	36
11	Memorandum of Appeal under RTPPA, 2012 (Form No. 1) (BF-X)	37
12	Declaration by the Bidder regarding qualifications (BF-XI)	38
13	Declaration regarding manufacturer/ direct importer/Distributor/Authorized dealer (BF-XII)	39
14	Authorization from principal manufacturer(BF-XIII)	40
15	Authorization of Bidder by the Firm(BF-XIV)	41
16	Verification (BF-XV)	42



An

Technical Bid Submission Sheet (Cover 'A')

N	IIB No.	Dated:
To	o:	
	The DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329.	21
	Mob.: +91 -9928402564 Email: dean.dairvtech@sknau.ac.in We, the undersigned, declare that:	10
	I/We have examined and have no reservations to the Bidding Ddatedincluding Agenda/Clarification No We offer to supply in conformity with the Bidding Documen delivery schedule specified in Section V, Schedule of Suppl laboratory equipmentsName of the period	Dated t and in accordance with the

- Our Bid shall be valid for a period of 90 days from the date of technical bid opening in accordance with the Bidding Document, and it shall remain bidding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period. However, validity may also be extended with mutual consent.
- If our Bid is accepted, we commit to submit a Performance Security in the amount of 2.5% of the contract price or as specified in Bid Document for the due performance of the contract.
- Our firm, including any subcontractors or supplier for any part of the contract, have nationalities from the eligible countries.
- I/We are not participating, as Bidders, in more than one Bid in this bidding process, in the bidding document.
- Our firm, its affiliates or subsidiaries, including any subcontractors or suppliers has not been debarred by the State Government or the Procuring Entity.
- I/We understand that this Bid, together with your written acceptance thereof included in your notification of award, shall constitute a binding contract between us, until a formal contract is prepared and executed.
- I/We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated Bid or any other bid that you may receive.

I/We agree to permit the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 or its representative to inspect our accounts and records and other documents relating to the bid submission and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329.



9. I/We declare that we have complied with and shall continue to comply with the provisions of the Code of Integrity for Bidders as specified in the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 2012, the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Rules, 2013 and this bidding document in this procurement process and in execution of the contract; technical specifications as per Bid Document Section V, schedule of supply. 12. The following mandatory documents are uploaded on e-procurement portal along with this Technical Bid Submission Sheet. The following documents/certificates/requirements are uploaded on e-procurement portal/fulfilled :-Cost of bid document, processing fee and bid security; L In case of Indian Manufacturer, valid Manufacturing License from Competent Authority П. if applicable, Acknowledgement of EM-II Memorandum/IEM/ Registration of SSI unit, copy of the registration with Central Excise Department/ exemption from registration, if applicable, as per provisions of Central Excise Act; III. direct Importer, Import-Export Code (IEC) and Permission /Authorization for sale from the foreign principal manufacturer; In case of Distributor/Authorized dealer authorization for sale from the principal IV. The average gross annual turnover of the bidder/firm shall be as per Table-1 for last three V. years (BF-V); VL Duly signed copy of Section VI A and VI B or BF-IX, as acceptance of terms & conditions: VII. ISO/ etc. if applicable; BIS certificate, in case of BIS marked items, if applicable; VIII. Any other documents..... IX. I/we understand that our bid will liable to be declared non responsive in case of any deficiency in

fulfilment of above requirements on our part.

13. I/we accept all the terms, conditions and provisions of this bid document. Name/Address.....

In the capacity or(Designation)
Signed
Duly authorized to sign the Bid for and on behalf of(Name of Firm)
Date
Tel:e-mail:

(To be submitted along with required fees)

Financial/Price Bid Submission Sheet (Cover 'B')

NIE	3 No Dated:
To:	
	The DEAN,
	CODST,
	Jobner -303329.
	Mob.: +91-9928402564
	Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in
I/We	the undersigned, declare that:
	I/We have examined and have no reservations to the Bidding Document, including Addenda
	NO Dated if any
2,	I/We offer to supply in conformity with the Bidding Document and in accordance with the delivery schedule specified in Section V, Schedule of Supply, the following goods viz., equipment's and instruments etc(Name of Equipment's/instruments/Items with warranty.).
3.	The prices of said equipment/item is uploaded electronically in BOQ on website https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in as per instructions provided;
4.	The uploaded financial Bid checked, confirmed and found as per Bid instructions:
5.	The copy of DD/Banker Cheque as per ITB clause 9 with respect to Bid Security, cost of bidding document and RISL processing fee are enclosed as detailed below:-
	(i) Bid Security
	(ii) Cost of bidding document
	(iii) RISL processing fee
6.	I/We understand that this Bid, together with your written acceptance thereof included in your notification of award, shall constitute a binding contract between us, until a formal contract is prepared and executed;
7.	I/We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated Bid or any other bid that you may receive;
	I/We agree to permit the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 or its representative to inspect out
anditol	is and records and other documents relating to the bid submission and to have them audited by appointed by the DEAN, CODST, Johner, 303329
0.	I/We accept all the terms, conditions and provisions of this bid document. Name/Address
	In the capacity or(Designation)
	Signed
	Duly authorized to sign the Bid for and on behalf of(Name of Firm)
	Date
	Tel:e-mail:

N

FINANCIAL BID FOR QUOTED ITEM (s)

S.N	Name of Item		Qty	Net Rate per Unit (Rs.)	Rate of GST (%)	Amount of GST (Rs)	Total amount (4+6) (Rs.)
1	2	₹	3	4	5	6	7
1							=-
+							
1							
	who has eller the po						

Rates shall only be filled in BOQ https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in

-	'n.				
	Э	s	и	N	ъ.

Signature

Name in Capital Company /Firm Seal

Note: -

- 1. The rate quoted should be exclusive of GST
- Rate should be quoted on separate sheets for each item.
- 3. Rate should be quoted only for per unit.
- No quantity or cash discounts should be offered.
- Read all the terms & conditions before filling the BF-III.
- 6. Please quote rates in absolute amount only.

N

	(Chi) irm a letter neutry
	Declaration and Undertaking
1. I/We item) is	(Name of firm) certify that the quoted model (of quoted of latest technology and is not outdated.
I/We cer	tify that the rates (of quoted item) are reasonable and not sold on lower rates to anyone
	om the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329.
3. I/We do equipme installati 4. (a) I/We liste depo (b) I/We by deta	hereby undertake to ensure the availability of spare parts & consumables for quoted frequipment for at least 5 years from the date of installation/supply on the cost basis. In hereby accept condition of warranty period with spare parts of each quoted not as per terms & conditions or technical specifications. (From the date of one/demonstration). We do hereby undertake that our company/firm has not been black ad/banned/debarred by Union Govt. or any State Govt. or their subordinate artments from participation in bidding. In do hereby declare that our company/firm has been black listed/banned/debarred (Name, Address of Govt./Deptt./State) and ited information is as given below: I. Cause of black listing/banning/Debarring. II. For which item
Place:	The state of the s
	Signature of Authorized Signatory
Date:	

Name and Signature of Bidder

Designation with seal



ANNUAL TURN OVER STATEMENT

correct:-	oss Annual Turnover . for the past three yes	of M/sars are given	below and co	e of Firm)and address ertified that the statement is true a	nd
SI. No.		Financial Y	ears	Turnover in Lakhs ()	
1.	8	2021-22	-		-
2.		2022-23	×		
3		2023-24			
	,	Γotal	0 E	Lakhs	
Average gross an	nual turnover			Lakhs	
Date	Signature of	f the bidder		Signature of Auditor/Seal Chartered Accountant (Name & Address) Mob. No. UDN	

STATEMENT OF PAST SUPPLIES AND PERFORMANCE

(SPECIAL CONTRACT CONDITION NO. -10) (SCC-10)

SEPARATE FOR EACH ITEM

I/We							Has the equipments
Financial year	purchaser with telephone & fax no.]	No. and date	quantity of ordered goods	As per contract	Actual	reasons for late delivery, if any	been supplied & installed satisfactory?
2021-22							
2022-23							
2023-24							

- It shall be submitted with technical bid and the above information should be verifiable from relevant documents of the bidder.
- 2. The different variants of same equipment may be considered.
- 3. In case of supply of imported item the suppliers may be asked to furnish a certificate and other information to the effect that the firm has completed all the formalities including bill of entries in custom in connection with import of the item in question.
- 4. Name of item/equipment and quantity supplied should be clearly indicated in table.

Place:

Date:

Signature of Bidder with Seal

PRE- STAMP RECEIPT

If we recei	ved an amount ofnil from The DEAN, CODST, Johner - 303329
	Nonil datednil. NEFT or RTGS etc. as details for payment is given below:
	i. Name of supplier
	ii, Name & address of Firm
	iii. Name of bank & branch
	iv. Bank a/c type : Saving/Current/Over Draft/
	v. Bank a/c number
	vi. Bank branch MICR Code
,	ii. RTGS Code
	iii. NEFT Code
	ix. PAN
	x. Bank contact person's name &Mobile no.:
This amount is rec	eived against refund of bid security of bid nodated
and sanction No	Dated
	Signature of Authorized Signatory
Place:	Name of Signatory
Date :	Designation with seal

7.

Format of Affidavit for EM-II

(On Non Judicial Stamp Paper of 50/-)

	mrigotterremmi HS	residing at(Address)				
(a)	issued acknowledgement of	prise M/s				
	(ii)					
	(iii)					
	(iv)					
	(v)					
(b)	My/Our above noted acknowledgement of Entrepreneurial Memorandum Part-II has not been cancelled or withdrawn by the Industries Department and that the enterprise is regularly manufacturing the above items.					
(c)	My/Our enterprise is having all the requisite plant and machinery and is fully equipped to manufacture the above noted items.					
Place	***********					
Date	·············					

Signature of Proprietor/Direct or Authorized Signatory with Rubber Stamp and date

W

DECLARATION

I/We M/s,					repres	ented by	it
Proprietor/managing	Partner/Managing	Director	having		Registered		at
						do de	eclare
that I/we have carefully	read all the conditions	of bid no	Dated		including all th	e amendme	ents in
Ref	for supply goods viz. N, CODST, Jobner -3	, laboratory e	quipments	and ins	truments etc. of		. (Iten
I/We agree that security and debar me/us	the DEAN, CODST,	Jobner -303	3329 may f	orfeit	bid security and	l/or perform	nance
to be false/fabricated at	the time of inspection	and not con	ny informat inlying wit	h the t	cument furnishe	d by us is p	roved

Signature & Seal of bidder Name & Address:

Note: - To be attested by the Notary

document as presented in bid, GCC/SCC and other relevant documents.

W

FORM NO. 1

(On Firm's letter head)

Memorandum of Appeal under the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 2012 [See rule 83 of RTPP and GCC No.-23]

Aj	opeal No	of
		(First/Second Appellate Authority) ars of appellant: Name of the appellant:
	(ii)	Official Address, if any:
	(iii)	Residential address:
2.	Name an (ii) (iii)	d address of the respondent (S): (i)
3.	Number a who pass	and date of the order appealed against and name and designation of the officer/ authority sed the order (enclose copy), or a statement of a decision, action or omission of the Entity in contravention to the provisions of the Act by which the appellant is aggrieved:
4.	represent	ative:
5.	Number of	of affidavits and documents enclosed with the appeal:
6.	Ground o	f appeal:
	*******	***************************************
	***************************************	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
7. F	rayer:	(Supported by an affidavit)
	***************************************	······································
	*****************	***************************************
Plac	e	
Dat	e	***************************************

Appellant's Signature

1

M

(Shall be submitted on letter head of firm)

Declaration by the Bidder regarding Qualifications

In relation to my /our bid submitted to The DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329	for procus	rements of
(name of items)in response to their Notice Inviting Bids No	Dated	I/We
hereby declares under Section 7 of Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 20	12 that:	
4 2 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4		

- I/We possess the necessary professional, technical, financial and managerial resources and competence required by the bidding document issued by the Procuring Entity;
- 2. I/We undertake/declare that the quoted item model is of latest technology, the item has not become outdated, that the rate quoted is not more than the rate charged from anyone else, that the bidder is not black listed or banned or debarred by central or any state government or its append gages, availability of spare parts and consumables for the quoted equipment for at least 5 years/life of the item, or whichever is earlier, from the date of installation for each item quoted in the bid.
- Bid should not be submitted for the quoted item(s) for which the bidder has been blacklisted/banned/debarred either by bid inviting authority or Govt. of Rajasthan or by any other state/central Govt. and its agencies. This also applies to the bidder for its sister/ allied firm(s)/ unit(s).
- I/We have fulfilled my/our obligation to pay such of the taxes payable to the Union and the State Government or any local authority as specified in bidding document;
- I/We are not insolvent, in receivership, bankrupt or being wound up, not have my/our affairs
 administered by a court or a judicial officer, not have my/our business activities suspended and
 not the subjected of legal proceedings for any of the foregoing reasons;
- 6. I/We do not have ,and our directors and officers not have ,been convicted of any criminal offence related to my /our professional conduct or the making of false statement or misrepresentations as to my/our professional conduct or the making of false statements or misrepresentations as to my/our qualifications to enter into a procurement contract within a period of three years preceding the commencement of this procurement process, or not have been otherwise disqualified pursuant to debarment proceedings;
- I/We do not have a conflict of interest as specified in the Act, Rules and the Bidding Document, which materially affects fair competition;

Date: Place:

Signature of bidder

Name:

Designation: Address:

Au

d d

(Shall be submitted on letter head of firm) Declaration of Manufacturer/Direct Importer/Distributor/Authorized Dealer

	Date:	12
	NIB No.:	
I/We a legally constituted firm/body	(Name of Firm with address) and roprietor/CMD/Chairman)	declare that I the Goods and ncorrect then may be forfeited
Signed		15
Name		
In the capacity of		
Duly authorized to sign the Authorization		oprietor/Firm)
Fax:		
э-mail:		
Date:		

(On Firm's letter head)

Authorization from foreign principal Manufacturer

To,

The DEAN, CODST,

Johner -303329 Mob. : +91 -9928402564

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

dean.dan yteema sknad.ac.in	
	Subject: Regarding authorization for our products,
. INS	Ref.: Your NIB no
Dear Sir,	Name of items
proven and reputable manufacturers	M/s
the same further and enter into a contract with Bid documents/NIB for the above goods manufact	(Name of Bidder firm) to submit a Bid, process 1 you against your requirement as contained in the above referred ured by us.
I/we further confirm that no supplier or firm or Firm), is authorized to submit a Bid, process the requirement as contained in the above referred	individual other than M/s
I/we also hereby extend our full warran modifications/addendum, if any, in the Condition by the above firm against this Bid document.	ty as applicable as per Bid conditions of Contract, read with ons of Contract for the goods and services offered for supply
I/we also hereby confirm that we shall a placed on the authorized Firm.	also be responsible for the satisfactory execution of contract
This authorization shall be valid till the comple Warranty, whichever is later.	ction of supply period and related services i.e.
Yours faithfully,	
(Name& Signature)	
For M/s	
AUTHORISED SIGNATORY	
Accepted by the authorized Bidder Mr.	(Stonature Name & Idday)



(On the Firm's letter head)

Authorization of Bidder by the Firm

To,

The DEAN,

CODS1,
Jobner -303329
Mob.: +91 -9928402564
Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in
Ref.: Your NIB nodated
Subject: Regarding authorization of Bidder by the Firm.
Dear Sir,
I/we(Name)for M/s (Name of
firm)
I/we obtain the approval of Board of Directors of our Firm in the meeting noheld of dated
I/we further confirm that no individual other than Mr(Name& Designation of Bidder), is authorized to submit a Bid, process the same further and enter into a contract with you against you requirement as contained in the above referred Bid documents for the above goods manufactured by our Firm.
I/we also hereby extend our full warranty, as applicable as per Bid conditions of Contract, rea- with modifications/addendum, if any, in the Conditions of Contract for the goods and services offered fo supply by the authorized Bidder/Signatory against this Bid document.
I/we also hereby confirm that we shall also be responsible for the satisfactory execution of contract placed on the authorized Firm.
This authorization shall be valid till the completion of the rate contract period and related services i.e. Warranty etc., whichever is later.
The attested photocopy of photo ID/Voter ID/Driving License/Any other equal document for authorized person is enclosed here.
Yours faithfully,
For M/s(Name& Signature of Chairman & CMD)
AUTHORISED SIGNATORY OF FIRM
Accepted by the authorized person Mr. (Signature, Name & Address)



VERIFICATION

I/weS/o	Aged
Year residing at	
Partner/Director of Firm M/s	verify and confirm that the contents of
bidding documents, its bidding forms BF-I to BF-XV ar	nd other information submitted for BII
no are true and correct to the best of my kn	
therein.	
	Signature of Bidder
	Name:
	Address:
	Mobile No
	E-mail address



Section V: Schedule of Supply

Table of Contents

S. No.	Description	Pages
1.	List of goods viz., Various Laboratory Equipments(Technical Specifications)	44
2.	Delivery and Completion Schedule	44-47
3.	Technical Specifications with terms and Conditions	48-52
4.	Inspections and Tests	53





COLLEGE OF DAIRY SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Section V: Schedule of Supply

Clause No.	Description
1	List of goods viz., various categories laboratory equipments
1.1	Name of item
1.2	Delivery, local transportation, installation, commissioning, demonstration and training et
1.3	Warranty Period starts from the date of delivery/ installation for a period of Years.
2	Delivery and completion schedule
2.1	Supply orders and supply schedule:
2.1.1	Supply order will be placed through registered post/e-mail/any communication medium by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329. The date of dispatch of letter or communication date will be treated as the date of order for calculating the period of execution of order. The successful bidder will execute the orders within a delivery period of 30 days or as specified in the supply order.
2.1.2	In case of imported items, 15 days will be given in addition to above mentioned period.
2.1.3	The successful bidder acknowledge receipt of orders within 7 days from the date of dispatch of order, failing which the procuring entity may be at liberty to initiate action to purchase the items on risk & cost purchase provision.
2.1.4	The consignee for supplies shall be the DEAN, CODST, Johner - 303329. Or their equivalent or should as mentioned in supply order.
2.1.5	The ready stock position of the item, if provided by the firm, may be considered by the University.
2.1.6	It may be noted that the University does not undertake to assist in the procurement of ray material, whether imported or controlled or restricted, and as such the bidders must offer their rates to supply the specific items from own quota of raw material stock by visualizing the prospect of availability and requirement. Any of the above points if taken, as argument for non-supply/delayed supply will not be entertained.



2.1.7	The quantities indicated in the Table-1 are mere estimates and are intended to give an idea to the prospective bidder. The figures indicated do not constitute any commitment on the part of University to purchase any of the articles and the quantities shown therein against each or in any quantity whatsoever and no objection against the quantity of the indent of approved item being more or less than the indicative quantity will be entertained and shall not be acceptable as a ground for non-supply of the quantity indented.
-------	---

2.2	PROCURING ENTITY'S RIGHT TO VARY QUANTITY:
2.2.1	The quantities are only indicative for purchase of goods viz., Laboratory equipments. If the procuring entity does not procure any subject matter of procurement or procures less than the quantity indicated in the bidding documents the bidder shall not be entitled for any claim or compensation. No minimum quantity is warranty.
2.2.2	If the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 procures less than the quantity indicated in the bidding documents the bidder shall not be entitled for any claim or compensation except otherwise provided in the conditions of contract.
2.2.3	If the Bidder fails to supply the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 shall be free to arrange/procure the items and the extra cost incurred shall be recovered from the Supplier.
2.3	PACKING & INSURANCE:
2.3.1	The good will be delivered at the destination in perfect condition. The firm if so desires may insure valuable goods against loss by theft, destruction or damages by fire, flood, under exposure to weather of otherwise in any situation. The insurance charges will have to be borne by the supplier and the Dean, CODST, Johner -303329 shall not be required to pay any such charges, if incurred.
2.3.2	The firm shall be responsible for the proper packing so as to avoid damages under normal conditions of transport by Sea, Rail, Road or Air and delivery of material in good condition to the Procurement Officer's store. In the event of any loss, damage, breakage or leakage or any shortage the firm shall be liable to make good such loss and shortage found at destination after the Checking/inspection of material by the consignee. No extra cost on such account shall be admissible. The firm may keep its agent to verify any damage or loss discovered at the consignee's store, if it so likes.
2.3.3	Packing, cases, containers and other allied material if any shall be supplied free, except where otherwise specified by the firm(s) and agreed by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 and the same shall not be returned to him.
2.4	REJECTION OF GOODS:
2.4.1	Articles not as per specification/ or not approved shall be rejected by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 consignee and will have to be replaced by the supplier firm at its own cost within 15 days or as time limit fixed by the DEAN, CODST, Johner.
2.4.2	All the stores supplied shall be of the best quality and conforming to the specification, trademark laid down in the schedule attached to agreement and in strict accordance with and equal to the approved, standard, samples. In case of any material of which there are no standards or approved samples, the supply shall be of the best quality to be substantiated by documents. The decision of the Dean, CODST, and Johner 303329 as to the quality of stores be final and binding upon the bidder. In case any of the articles supplied are not found as per specification or declared sub-



	standard/spurious, that shall be liable to be rejected and any expenses of loss caused to the supplier as a result of rejection of supplies shall be entirely at his account.
2.4.3	The rejected item must be removed by the firm, within 15 days of the date of intimation of rejection. The officials concerned will take reasonable care of such material but in no case shall be responsible for any loss, damage, shortage that may occur while it is in their premises.
2.4.4	No payment shall be made for defective/incorrect items. However, if payment has been made, then defective items shall be allowed to be removed only after the firm replaces material as per specifications, duly inspected. If the payment has not been made, the firm may be allowed to remove the material without prior replacement. Joint inspection of defective material may be carried out as required by the University. However sample of BIS marked material found defective shall be kept by consignee for reference to BIS.

2.4.5	In case firm wants to take back item to their works for rectification then firm has to deposit payment received against such defective supplies. In case supplier has not received any payment then material be returned to supplier firm for rectification.	
2.4.6	The Bidder shall be responsible for the proper packing and delivery of the material to the consignee. In the event of any loss, damage, or breakage, leakage or shortage in transit, the Bidder shall be responsible. No extra cost on such account shall be admissible.	
2.5	TERMS OF PAYMENT:-	
2.5.1	Payment shall be released on receipt of certificate of supply as per specifications and in good condition from the consignee along with the bill. Installation/commissioning of equipment and rendition of required satisfactory training to the consignee's personnel, if any, shall also be necessary for releasing payment. In case of delayed supplies, deduction of L.D. as per provisions shall be made from payments. The firms shall seek time extension from the University before delayed dispatch of supplies.	
2.5.2	Payment shall be made by NEFT/RTGS/account payee bank demand draft/banker's cheque, as the case may be. Expenses on this account if any shall be borne by the first	
2.5.3	No advance payments towards cost of items will be made to the bidder.	
2.5.4	All bills/invoices should be raised in triplicate and in the case of Excisable items; the bills should be drawn as per Central Excise Rules in the name of the authority concerned.	
2.5.5	If at any time during the period of contract, the price of bid items is reduced or brought down by any law or Act of the Central or State Government or by the bidder himself, the bidder shall be bound to inform the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 immediately about it. Purchasing authority shall be empowered to unilaterally effect such reduction as is necessary in rates in case the bidder fails to notify or fails to agree for such reduction of rates.	
2.5.6	In case of any enhancement in Excise Duty due to notification of the Government after the date of submission of bids and during the bid period, the quantum of additional excise duty so levied will be allowed to be charged extra as a separate item without any change in the basic price structure of the items approved under the bid. For claiming the additional cost on account of the increase in Excise Duty, the bidder should produce a letter from the concerned Excise authorities for having paid additional Excise Duty on the goods supplied to ordering authority and also must claim the same in the invoice separately. Similarly if there is any reduction in the rate of excise duty of items, as notified by the Government, after the date of submission of bid, the quantum of the price to the extent of reduction of excise duty of items will be deducted without any change in the basic price structure of the items approved under the bidder.	



2.5.7	In case of successful bidder has been enjoying excise duty exemption on any criteria, such bidder will not be allowed to claim excise duty at later point of time during the tenure of contract, if the excise duty become chargeable on goods manufactured due to any reason.
2.6	LIQUIDATED DAMAGES:
2.6.1	The time specified for delivery in the bid form shall be deemed to be the essence of the contract and the successful bidder shall arrange supplies within the period on receipt of order from the Purchasing Officers.
2.6.2	In case of extension in the delivery period with liquidated damages, recovery of L.D. shall be made at such rates, as given below, of value of stores which the bidder has failed to supply:-
	(a) Delay up to one- fourth period of the prescribed Delivery Period - 2.5% (b) Delay exceeding one fourth but not exceeding half of the Prescribed delivery

2.1	RECOVERIES:-
2.7	with the prior approved from the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329. The bidder shall be liable to pay any loss or damage which the purchasing officer may sustain by reasons of such failure on the part of the bidder. The bidder shall not be entitled to any gain on such purchases made against default. The recovery of such loss or damage shall be made from any sums accruing to the bidder under this or any other contract with the University/government. If recovery is not possible from the bill and the bidder fails to pay the loss or damage within one month of the demand, the recovery of such amount or sum due from the bidder shall be made under the Rajasthan Public Demand Recovery Act, 1952 or any other law for the time being in force. In case supplier fails to deliver ordered goods, the risk purchases may be made at market rate from any other firm. It is mandatory for the approved supplier to acknowledge receipt of orders within seven days from the date of dispatch of order, failing which the procuring entity will be at liberty to initiate action to purchase the items on risk purchase provision at the expiry of the prescribed supply period. RECOVERIES:-
2.6.5	If the bidder is unable to complete the supply within the specified or extended period, the purchasing officer shall be entitled to purchase the goods or any part thereof from elsewhere without notice to the bidder on his (i.e. bidders) account at his part and sixty.
2.6.4	supply of goods is on account of force majeure i.e., which is beyond the control of the bidder, the extension in delivery period may be granted without Liquidated Damage.
2.6.3	If the supplier requires an extension of time in completion of contractual supply on account of occurrence of any hindrances, he shall apply in writing to the Dean, CODST, Johner -303329 for the same immediately on occurrence of the hindrances of the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 but not after the stipulated date of completion of supply. The firms shall ensure extension of delivery period for delayed supplies. The payment shall only be released by purchase officer after sanction of extension in delivery period.
	period - 5% (c) Delay exceeding half but not exceeding three- fourth of the Prescribed delivery period - 7.5% (d) Delay exceeding three- fourth of the prescribed period -10% Fraction of a day is reckoning the period of delay in supplies shall be eliminated if it is less than half a day. The maximum amount of agreed liquidated damage shall be 10%.

2.7.1	Recoveries of liquidated damages, short supplies, breakage, rejected articles shall ordinarily be made from bills. Such amount may also be recovered from any other untied dues & security deposits available with the University. In case recovery is not possible, recourse will be taken under Rajasthan PDR Act or any other law in force.
2.7.2	Any recovery on account of L.D. charges/risk & cost charges in respect of previous rate contracts/supply orders placed on them by the University can also be recovered from any sum accrued against this bid after accounting for untied sum or due payment lying with University against previous rate contracts/supply orders. Firm shall submit details of pending amount lying with University but decision of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 regarding authenticity of sum payable shall be final.

3. Technical Specifications:

Detailed technical specifications of various categories laboratory equipments:

200 N A S 1	Name of equipment	Detailed Specifications of lab equipments
-		Laboratora Ei.
	Automatic digestion and distillation unit for protein estimation	Microprocessor based Nitrogen Distillation Apparatus, Graphite block for longer life after special anti-oxidation processing and for more uniform heating. Infrared heating and high purity graphite conduction. Set time intervals between 1 and 1000 minutes or better. Inbuil add-on stand by safety PID controller for heater and block protection apart from main microprocessor based PLC controller. Block digestion systems with high-quality corrosion resistant block housing made of stainless steel. Manual or with automatic lift. High-efficiency heating and extraction hood with exhaust collector. Digestion vessels with 100 mL volume (20 sample slots/position or more). Temperature range: 50-450°C (should have advanced PII temperature control technology and display colour screen should have 5' or more for digestion) temperature should be precise, with a repeatability of 1°C. Power: 1500W. Suction filter pumpand hose for fume removal. Suction assembly wall mounted on rear side of unit for safe and easy access to drain area. Six Macro digestion tube (250 mL or more), SS Insert rack, exhaust manifold system with Teflon adaptors, cooling support. Three stage acid neutralizer scrubber with MS outer cover. Auto sequencing microprocessor based PC compatible distillation system with in-built software with programmable steps. Distillation capacity: 15-20 samples /hr with >99.5% nitrogen recovery. Automatic and accurately dispense alkali and boric acid solution. Automatic or manual filling mode is optional according to test need. Automatic alkali pipeline washing function. Steam addition for equilibrium: 0-15 seconds. Should have diaphragm pumps for accurate volumetric dispensing of reagents. Adjustable steam power from 10-100% suitable for varied applications. Distillation temperature monitoring provision to ensure real time monitoring of temperature of distillate thereby ensuring accuracy of results. Necessary accessory and peripherals necessary for working need to provide with the distillation unit. Measuring range: approx. 0.
B pi bi M A	R. Moisture Balance/Micro rocessor ased foisture malyzer	automatic mode. Display modes: 4LCD screen or more. Electrical requirement: 230 V/50 Hz. Capacity: 5-50 gm. Precision of readout mass: 0.1mg. Precision of readout moisture: 0.01%.Repeatability: 0.015%-0.05%. Display Information: Moisture, % of dry substance. Range of temperature of drying: 160-250°C.Maximum time selection: Upto 10 hrs. Set temperature: Interval 1°C.Software of drying: Standard. Menu Language: English. Pan Size (mm/inch): 90mm/ 3.7°.Display: Back lit LCD Display. Temperature of work: 10-40°C.Tare Range: Full. Works ON: 220-240V/ 50-60Hz. Very Sturdy, Light and Portable. Directly calibrated in moisture percentage. Provision for controlling temperature. Samples from 5 grams to 25 grams can be tested. Easy to operate. Accuracy 0.2% by direct reading & 0.1% by estimation. Heating time: Programmable. Heating source. Halogen lamp. Calibration of balance: External weight calibration. Halogen heating which is useful for removing Moisture—from entire area of the sample. User selected Periodic completion for heating. Simplified keys for easy programming. User friendly operations with selectable temperature & time for analysis.
	BRT Water ath	Micro Processor based P.I.D. Controller with an accuracy of ± 0.5°C. Serological water bath: Double walled outer made of M.S. sheet duly painted / S.S. Inner stainless steel 304 grade sheet. The bath consist of 2 pilot lamps & on-off switch. Provided with immersion heater for heating.

		working size: 300X300X200 mm. Outer Body of construction: MS duly powder coated body or Stainless steel SS 304 Body Low Water level cut off device. Stirrer, Digital temperature controller with an accuracy of ± 1°C.Temp. Controlled by Thermostat for controlling temp. from ambient temp.+5°C to 95°C with accuracy of ± 2°C.
4.	Bulk Density Apparatus	Should be microprocessor based bulk density apparatus. Simple touch switch operation for start, pause & entering the No. of strokes. LCD display of balance stroke left and total No. of strokes entered along with date and time. Facility for intermittent stop and resume function. Body Construction like M.S. Body duly powder coated / S.S. 304.Audible alarm sound. Dimension (L×B×H): 600×450×200 mm Approx .Accessories: 50 mL cylinders- 4 Nos.
5.	(Lypholizer)	The system should be Microprocessor Controlled Laboratory scale freeze dryer with suitable vacuum pump and facility for lyophilizing the products in vials and ampoules, sealing under vacuum. The system should be sterilizable freeze-dryer as it may be used for bacterial samples. The system should be upright stainless steel PTFE coated collector coil and should be able to hold 5 Liters of ice before defrosting. The system should have digital display. The digital display should be clear, easy to read LCD/LED touch screen to display all the parameters and alarms. Condenser temperature should be: -50°C to -80°C. The system should be compact bench-top model. The system should have Real time display of collector temperature, vacuum level etc. The system should have Operating mode both standby or run. The system should have Data logger to store data and should be exported via USB or Ethernet. The system should have Maintenance alert settings including vacuum pump oil change, refrigeration cleaning, total operating hours etc. The system should have Moisture sensor to prevent refrigeration or vacuum start-up when moisture is detected in the drain line. The system should have Vacuum control valve to maintain vacuum level set point. The system should have both automatic and manual operating system. The system should have automatic restart function in case of power failure. Vacuum pump should be High quality, corrosion resistant vacuum pump and Displacement capacity: 150 L/min. The Inlet must be properly isolated to prevent oil and air contamination of the system in the event of power failure. The system should have a 304 Stainless Steel Drying Chamber and Acrylic lid with neoprene gasket and valves and plastic molded knobs for 1/2" and 3/4" flask adaptors. The system Should be supplied with a glassware flask of 150mL, 300mL, 600mL: and 750mL 2 sets with suitable adaptors. The system Should have many optional drying chambers for multiple user requirements and quoted optionally. The system must have up-gradation option to co
6.	Tray Dryer	body duly powder coated. All the trays are made of S.S. 304 and size of the tray is 16" x 32". Nos. of trays: 12. It is provided with glass wool insulation throughout the chamber fitted with electrical motor with fan with pillow block bearings. Temp. Controlled by Digital temperature Controller & AIR Circulating Fan for Uniform Temperature. Max Temp.: +5 Ambient to 200°C. Tray is made of S.S. 304 (20 Gause) (1 mm). Power Small 200°C.
7.	Pensky Martin Flash Point Apparatus	Hz, Single Phase. Microprocessor Based PID Controller. Useful for determination of close cup flash points of fuels, oils, milk fats, animal fats, other viscous materials and suspension of solid above 35°C. It consists of a brass test jet with handle removable, cover with spring operated rotating shutter having pilot test jet flame device, stirrer with flexible shaft. The assembly is rested on an air bath which is covered with dome Shape metal top. The unit comes with a round shaped heater with a suitable energy regulator and operates on 230 V Mains AC supply. Optional: Electrically Driver Stirrer with a FHP. Motor having flexible shaft. Spare Oil Cup Thermometer (-70°C to 110°C). Water Bath Thermometer (-90°C to 370°C).
8.	Digital Bursting Strength Tester	Should be designed to find bursting strength of fabric/ leather/ paper/paper board & corrugated box. Bursting Strength displayed on gauges for greater accuracy. Available two pressure gauges. Change over from one gauge to the other by a simple switch. Compact Economical. Single push button operation. Manual clamping, Direct Display of Readings Digitally. Range from 0 - 50 Kg. Should have digital models with pneumatic clamping & microprocessor based models.
).	Digital Melting Point	Cylindrical Silicon Oil Bath. Built-in Magnetic Stirrer with electronic speed controller. Electronic Controller for adjusting the heating rate. Digital Display of Temperature. Glare-free back-ground light with adjustable light Intensity. Provision for holding the melting point display. Temperature range: up to 300°C. Resolution; 0.19C. Display 2.20.
0.	Rotary Vacuum Evaporator	Rate Control: Electronic. Stirrer Speed Control: Electronic. Should have temperature sensor. Rotation speed: 20 - 140 rpm. Evaporating flasks; 800mL. Condensing surface: 1200 cm ² . Operating voltage: 230V; 50 Hz. Power consumption: Max. 2000 W. Temperature range (water bath): Max. 100°C. Temperature accuracy; ± 1°C. Thermostatic Water Bath



		with DIGITAL MODEL. Vacuum Pump (Oil Free Diaphragm Type). Automatic Motorized Lifting Arrangement. Micro Attachment Set.	
11.	. Lab Stirrer	Capacity: 1-2 Ltr. Motor: 1/20 H.P. Motor. Maximum speed up to 3000 RPM unit Digital RPM Indicator. Height and angle of the stirrer may be adjusted. Should have S.S. stirrer rod to give smooth and noiseless operation.	
12.	Crown capping machine for bottles	Machine Dimensions (L X W X H): 200 X 160 X 595) mm. Net Weight: not more than 8 K (without packing). Suitable for bottle size: 500 1000 mt. Scientific for bottle size: 500 1000 mt.	
13.	Refrigeration tutor	Cooling capacity of Compressor: 800-950 KCl/hr. Speed: 2500-3000 RPM.Cylinder- 1.Condenser- Air cool condenser or suitable for compressor with fan and motor. Expansion valve: Thermostatic expansion valve, capillary tube.Voltmeter:0-300 volt. Ammeter: 0-10Amp. Rota meter: Suitable. Pressure gauge: 0-300 psi. Temperature indicator: Digital multichannel type: -50°C to 100°C. Solenoid valve. HPLP cut put. Thermostat.	
14.	Venturimeter apparatus with SS Tank	Box dimension 1000×500×1670 mm. U- Tube Manometer 150-0-150 (Mercury Filled). Venturimeter: Throat diameter 16±1 mm, Sump tank capacity: 75 ltr, MOC of sump tank SS304 with matt buffing, volumetric tank capacity: 45 ltr, MOC of volumetric tank: SS304, water pump: centrifugal/monohlock type 0-100 ltr/min. pinks with sum tank:	
15.	Industrial Weighing Balance	& fittings, entire system is mounted on a MS frame, Discharge calculation. Weighing Capacity: 100 Kg. Weighing Capacity Range: 0-100 Kg. Platform size: 400×400mm.Readability: 0.100gm. Tolerance: ±10%. Accuracy: 10 Kg. Should have calibration certificate and model approval from Legal Metrology Department, Govt. of India. Should be as per BIS specification (IS:9281) and should have ISI mark. Display should be LCD with four digits. Size of display should be of minimum height 24mm for clear visibility. Input power supply requirements: 240 V Ac±10%, 50 Hz, single phase. Authorized service and calibration support should be provided on-site location. Should operate on dry cell batteries and the batteries should sastain up to minimum of six months. Should have Battery low indication. Should have AUTO-OFF feature for reducing the power consumption and to control battery back-up period. Should be supplied with the following: Power supply adapter, if needed. Dust cove.	
16.	Elemndrof Tearing Tester	To check the tearing resistance of different packaging materials such as plastic, paper, paperboard etc. Material: Mild steel, Phase: Single phase, Voltage: 220 V AC single phase, Dimension: 600×450×600mm, Display type: Digital, Control mode: Manual, Usage/Application: Laboratory	
17.	Electronic Milk Adulteration Tester with Analyzer	Should measures Fat, SNF, Protein, Lactose, Density, Added water and Adulterants such as melamine, urea, detergent, salts, hydrogen peroxide, neutralizers. Should performs 90-100 testes per hour. User friendly operations. Should have close correlation to accepted standard methods. Green technology, no hazardous chemical.	
18.	Basket Centrifuge	Design and connection as per IS/API/BIS.3 point / 4 Point anti-vibration suspension, alternatively. VISCO damper suspension. Gas tight up to 0.04 bar over pressure. With lip or glide ring seals. Cake Removal by Bag lifting/ Manual Scrapping/ Pneumatic top discharge / or Bottom discharge. Grease lubricated bearings. Oil lubrication for demanding use in chemical industry. Hydraulic Variable speed drive for direct coupling, through V-Belts. Through cake wash. Discharge with negligible crystal breakage. Residual heel removal	
9.		Capacity: 20 Lit. Solid BPA-free safety screen, covering the stainless steel wire one, limits the flour and unsafe dust particles when used in bakery and pastry preparation. Bowl detection device allows the mixer to switch on only when the bowl and the solid safety screen are properly installed and positioned together. Pivoting and removable wire safety screen for easier and better cleaning. Professional beater mixer that provides all the basic mixer functions; kneading of all sort of pastes, mixing of semi-liquid products, emulsions and various sauces. Waterproof touch button control panel with timer setting and display. Maximum capacity (flour, with 60% of hydration) 6 kg, suitable for 50-150 meals per service. Professional beater mixer that provides all the basic mixer functions: kneading of all sort of pastes, mixing of semi-liquid products, emulsions and various sauces. Delivered with: Spiral Hook, Paddle, Wire Whisk and Mixing Bowl for 20 lt. Wire safety screen fitted with a removable chute to add products while working, thus ensuring operator safety. Safety device will automatically stop the machine when the bowl is lowered. Adjustable feet to perfect stability. Maximum capacity (flour, with 60% of hydration) 6 kg, suitable for 50-150 meals per service. Raising and lowering	



		of the bowl controlled by lever with an automatic locking of the bowl when in the raise position.
20.	Water cooler	Stainless steel body and storage tank with storing capacity 40 litters. High energy efficient compressor. In situ puff insulation, high quality copper tube with rippled aluminium fins. CFC free refrigerant. High efficiency heat transfer coil. Food grade plastic part. Single tap outlet Adjustable pedestal made of highly non-corrosive and strong material.
21,	processor wit Mixer Grinder& Juicer	th and juicing of various kitchen items with all standard accessories including work bowl, lid chopping blades, mixing blades and disks for slicing and shredding. Voltage: 230-50Hz.
22.	Boiler Model for Lab demonstration (Babcock & Wilcox boiler model, Lancashire Boiler Model, Locomotive Boiler Model, Each one in qty.)	long, 28 cm wide, and 77 cm high. It has a super heater, inclined water tubes, and a shell that's 15 cm in diameter and 75 cm long. The model also comes with a stop valve, safety valve, water gauge, steam gauge, manhole, mud hole, regulating draught door, damper with counter weight, and chimney. Locomotive Boiler Model: This model is designed to help you understand how a locomotive steam boiler works. It's about 100 cm long, 45 cm high, and 35 cm wide. The model includes a whistle, steam dome, safety valve, check valve, steam regulator, water gauge, and steam gauge. Lancashire Boiler Model: This model is about one meter long, 37 cm wide, and 45 cm high. It has a dead weight safety valve, manhole, mud hole, check valve, high steam and low water safety valve, steam and water gauges, regulating draught doors, dampers with counterweights and a chimney
23,	Texture Analyzer	Specially designed for food & dairy application, Automatic Interruptions (Break): Stop / return to start point Program: User programmable Automatic Calibration: Automatic Height correction / redefined Zero Point: Standard weight correction Automatic Calculation: 1. Basic single Test: Max. Positive / Mini. Negative force/ Positive area /Negative area/ Springiness/Gel Strength/ peak distance /peak slop 2. Cycle Test: Peak 1 /Peak 2/ Peak 33. Relaxation: Max. Positive / Mini. Negative force/ Force after hold time /Springiness Ratio 4. Texture Profile Analysis: Hardness/ Fracturability / adhesiveness/Springiness/ Chewiness/Gumminess/Gohesiveness/ Resilience5. Creep / Adhesion Test: Max. Positive / Mini. Negative force/ Positive area /Negative area/Sample separation distance Data Output: Curve output (Graphic File)Raw data output (excel format) Result output (Excel format)Force Range: 1, 5, 10, 20 kg Standard Load Cell: 20 kg Force Resolution: 0.1 gf Force Accuracy: reading 0.5% <error<full (+="" (20"needle)="" (2000="" (5="" (actual):="" (display):="" -="" -sp1p="" .1%="" 0.005="" 0.01="" 0.025="" 0.1="" 0.18="" 1%="" 1.="" 1.15="" 1.5="" 1.6mm,="" 10="" 10.cylindricals:="" 100="" 105="" 10mm="" 2.="" 20="" 210="" 240="" 290="" 3.="" 30="" 300="" 4.="" 45°="" 4p;="" 5="" 5,="" 50="" 6.="" 60="" 600="" 65="" 7.="" 8-9="" 8.="" 9.="" <="" a="" accessories="" accuracy:="" adapter="" and="" angle="" ball="" be="" blade="" cable="" calibration="" cells="" cn="" compression="" computer="" cone="" connection="" consumption:="" continuous="" cy10-10mm.06mm,35mm,25mm="" d="" dimension:="" distance="" electromagnetic="" emergency="" error="" for="" force="" fuse="" h="" hz;="" kg="" kit="" laptop="" lead:="" limit="" load="" mm="" mm)="" mm;="" motor="" motor:="" ne="" net="" nm="" o="" of="" operating="" operation.<="" overload="" phase="" plate.11.="" platform="" polyethylene="" power="" probe="" protection.="" protection:="" range="" required="" resolution="" resolution:="" rolled="" s="" safety="" scale="" screw="" screws="" set,="" signal="" software="" sp(spherical)1*polyethylene="" speed="" speed:="" step="" step)="" stepper="" stop="" stroke:="" supplied="" supply:="" switch,="" system:="" td="" to="" torque:="" usb="" v="" variable="" w="" weight="" weight:="" with="" x="" μm="" μm)="" –=""></error<full>
	Computer (All in One)	i5, 13TH or higher Gen, 8GB RAM, 512 GB SSD, 23.8" FHD, win 11 Pro. With above
	DSLR Camera	Image stabilization, standing screen display size- 3 inches, mounting hardware- camera body & amp; lens, display type – LCD, image stabilization technology-Optical, optical zoom- 25×, digital zoom 4×, description of flash modes- Auto, fill in Off, red are a decir.
	Printer A4 black & white	USB port type. With one year warranty. Laser jet, 15 ppm letter A4 size, black toner cartridge, power cord in, USB cable in, high speed printing with one year minimum warranty.
	Printer with Scanner	Double sided print, copy and colour scan, ADF, Dual scan document processor supporting A6 originals, up to 40 pages A4 per minute, 300 dpi, 600 dpi, 1200 dpi, min 800 MHz processor, drum and developer life for 3 years or 100 000 pages, petwork 1 leaves to 100 min 800 MHz processor,
	Photocopy machine	Digital Multifunction Function. Print Technology- Laser. Cartridge Technology - Separate Drum & Toner. Type of Printing — Colour. Platen/ Flatebed Size - A3. Paper Size - A3/A3. Minimum Speed per Minute in A4 Size - Mono (PPM) 25 PPM. Minimum Speed per Minute in A4 Size - Colour (PPM) 25 PPM. Scanning Feature Availability



		Yes. Duplex Feature Availability Yes. Networking Feature Availability Yes. Original Feed Type DADF/RADF 50 Sheets. Number of Main Tray (Number) 2. RAM Size (MB) 320GB. SSD Capacity 32 GB. Minimum Speed per Minute in A3 Size - Mono (PPM) 13 PPM. Minimum Speed per Minute in A3 Size - Colour (PPM) 13 PPM. Feeder Capacity (Number) 50. Total Main Tray Capacity 2*500. By Pass Facility Yes. ByPass Capacity 100. Print Resolution 1200*1200. Life of Drum 300000. On Site OEM Warranty (Year) 1. Control Panel 10.1 Inch (Touch). With one year warranty.
6.	Speaker system	Trolley speaker system. Inbuilt USB. Memory card slot. Built in rechargeable battery to play music for upto 4 to 5 hours. Professional controls and multiple inputs. 2 Handheld wireless microphone. With one year warranty.
7.	Smart LED 65 inch	Screen Size: 65 inch. Professional Display: UHD Ready LED. Operating System: Android. Resolution: 4K. Speaker Type: Bottom Firing Box Speakers. Sound Technology. Dolby Digital. Ultra HD HDMI & USB port. Smart TV features TV Connectivity choices
8.	Interactive panel	Interactive Board Size: 86 inches-4K UHD LED touch panel LX series: Anroid 11, 4GB RAM/ 32 GB ROM: Commercial A Grade Panel: Resolution 3840(H)x2160(V),4 mm thick anti-glare, frequency 60 Hz: Speaker 2x15 watt: Touch specification: Non-contact infrared sensing technology with wireless system: CPU/OPS core i5 with all essential accessories required for proper function of panel. With installation at laboratory. With three year warranty.
		Generator Set
1.	Silent Diesel Generator Set (40 kVA)	Dimension: 2800 x 1150 x 1450 Power: 3 phase, 415 volt, 50 Hz, power factor 0.8, RPM 1500., No. of cylinder: 4, Cooling: Liquid cooled, Fuel: Diesel. Fuel consumption @ 100 % load with radiator and Fan: 8-9 LPH, Fuel tank capacity: 90 ltr. Weight: 1500-1600 kg approx. Sound: silent or sound proof, Insulation: H class. With latest technology manufacturing.

GENERAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS

- All items must be as per specifications mentioned in the e-tender.
- Installation of all the items will be free of cost and it will be responsibility of firm.
- Supply and installation should be completed within a month after issuing office order.
- 4. All supply must be as per the term and conditions of the e-tender
- Any type of breakage in any equipment will be responsibility of the firm.
- 6. FOR for all equipments will Office of the Dean, CODST, Johner
- Supply and installation at CODST, Johner must be as per terms and condition of the e-tender.
- Minimum warranty of lab equipments will be one year. In case of computer (All in-One) & interactive panel the warranty will be three years.

Location of Supply and installation of equipments: CODST, Johner -303329.

Other Requirements:

- 1. Installation will be done by supplier free of cost and technical brochure of each equipment will be provided.
- The supplier should submit the copy of supply orders for quoted equipment, user list or performance reports in support of past experience.
- The supplier if required can visit the installation sites for compatibility with existing machines.
 The successful bidder has to demonstrate the working of various laboratory equipments
- The company should mention the make & model name/number of the quoted equipment and submit the technical brochure of the quoted model in the technical bid along with compliance sheet as per technical specification.
- 7 All various equipments and implements will be supplied on FOR basis i. e The DEAN, CODST, Johner 303329.
- 8 Firms should submit certificate regarding performance for each equipment/item.
- 9 Payment will be made after satisfactory report of committee constituted by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329.

9

NN

COLLEGE OF DAIRY SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

4. Inspections and Tests

Clause No.	Description		
4.1	INSPECTION OF GOODS VIZ., various laboratory equipment		
4.2	The goods viz. various equipments supplies shall be according to specifications provided a Section V, schedule of supply clause 3 Technical Specifications and shall be inspected by the University/committee as mentioned in the supply order or amended thereafter by competent authority. In case of BIS Items, inspection shall be strictly as per relevant BIS specifications with latest amendments and have been made applicable by BIS at the time of inspection. The inspection and testing of the material may be got done by any Inspecting Agency/Committee of experts at the works of the Manufacturer or at site of installation. The supplier shall provide all facilities for inspection/testing free of cost.		
4.3 Notwithstanding the fact that the authorized inspecting agency had inspected approved the stores/articles, the procurement officer or his authorized Expert, no rank of Associate Professor/ Accountant, may inspect the item/material as so received in the stores to ensure that the supply is in accordance with the specific down in rate contract.			
4,4	In case of doubts in inspection/ test, same may be got inspected or tested in any laboratory. If the material is not found as per specifications or defective, consignee will not accept the material and shall inform the DEAN, CODST, Jobner. Consignee may also simultaneously ask the firm for removal of defect/replacement. The firm shall be bound to remove the defect or replace the defective equipment/item within 15 days of receipt of intimation from the consignee. However, the date of delivery, in case of defective item shall be taken as the date on which the University accepts the item after replacement of defective material/removal of defects as the case may be. Wherever defective item is replaced, the inspection/testing charges, if any, shall be borne by the supplier.		
4.5	If required, the consignee may refer inspection committee to match the specification with available reserved sample with the University which is submitted by the firm/supplier at the time of technical approval.		
4.6	In case of imported item, the supplier shall ensure that the item shall be inspected by the third party Inspection Agency before dispatched to the consignee. In case any un-inspected item has been found in the item received by consignee, the firm shall be solely responsible for it and the University shall be free to take suitable necessary action as per terms and conditions of bid documents/agreement against the firm.		

W

Section VI A: -General Conditions of Contract (GCC) Table of Contents

S. NO.	DESCRIPTION Table of Contents	
1.	DEFINITIONS	
2.	GENERAL TERMS	
3.	BID SECURITY	
4.	FORFEITURE OF BID SECURITY	
5.	WARRANTY CLAUSE	
6.	COMPARISON OF RATES	
7.	PERFORMANCE SECURITY (P.S.) AND AGREEMENT	
8.	SUPPLY ORDERS	
9.	PURCHASE PREFERENCE	
10.	TERMS OF PAYMENT	1
11.	LIQUIDATED DAMAGES	
12.	RECOVERIES	
13.	INSPECTION	
14.	PACKING & INSURANCE	
15.	REJECTION	
16.	CORRECTION OF ARITHMETIC ERRORS	
17.	PROCURING ENTITY'S RIGHT TO VARY QUANTITY	
18.	VALIDITY OF BID	
19.	PRICE ESCALATION	
20.	SUBLETTING OF CONTRACT	
21.	FALL CLAUSE	
22.	GRIEVANCE REDRESSAL DURING PROCUREMENT PROCESS	
23.	COMPLIANCE WITH THE CODE OF INTEGRITY AND NO CONFLICT OF INTEREST	
24,	DISPUTE SETTLEMENT MECHANISM	
25-33	OTHER CLAUSES	_
34	JURISDICTION	





COLLEGE OF DAIRY SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date:31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Section VI A: -General Conditions of Contract (GCC)

Bidder should read these terms & conditions carefully and comply strictly while submitting their bids. If a bidder has any doubt regarding the terms & conditions and specifications mentioned in the bid notice/catalogue, he should refer these to the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 before submitting bids and obtains clarifications. The decision of the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 shall be final and binding on the bidder. The clauses of terms & conditions are as follows:-

Clause No.	Description
1.	Definitions
	The following words and expressions shall have the meanings hereby assigned to them: 'Act'. Means the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 2012. 'Rules' Means the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Rules, 2013. 'Completion Means the fulfilment of the supplies and Related Services by the supplier in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the contract. "Contract" Means the Agreement entered into between the Procuring Entity and Supplier together with the contract documents referred to therein, including all attachments, appendices specifications and codes and all documents incorporated by reference therein. "Contract Documents" Means the documents listed in the Agreement, including any amendments thereto. "Contract Price/Rate" Means the price payable to the supplier as specified in the Agreement subject to such additions and adjustments thereto or deductions there from, as may be made pursuant to the contract. "Day" Means calendar day. "Delivery" Means the transfer of the goods from the supplier to the Procuring Entity in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the contract. "GCC" Means the General Conditions of rate Contract. "GCC" Means the Special Conditions of rate Contract. "Goods" Means all of the commodities, raw material, machinery and equipment, documents, warranty/warrantees and /or other materials that the supplier is required to supply to the Procuring Entity under the Contract. "Procuring Entity" Means the Entity purchasing the goods viz., various laboratory equipments the Dean, CODST, Johner-303329 as specified in the SCC. "Related Services" Means the services incidental to the supply of the Goods, such insurance, installation, training and initial maintenance, commissioning of equipment or machinery and other similar obligations of the supplier under the contract. "Subcontractor" Means any natural person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, including its legal successors or permitted assigns, to whom any part of

	whose Bid to perform the contract has been accepted by the Procuring Entity and is named as such in the Agreement, and includes the legal successors or permitted assigns of the supplier. "The Site" where applicable, means the place of delivery, installation, testing/commissioning of the goods/equipment or machinery or as mentioned in the supply order. "Consignee" Means the receiver of the stores as mentioned in supply order.
2.	General terms
2.1	Bids are invited from Indian manufacturers /direct importers/ Distributors/authorized
-	dealers (Bidder shall submit declaration in BF-XII XIII & XIV)
2.2	Bid shall be submitted up to 2.00 PM on dated 11.02.2025 as per schedule (col. no. 4) to the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329. At any time prior to the date of submission of bid, Bid Inviting Authority may, for any reason, whether on his own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective bidder, modify the condition in bid document by an amendment. In order to provide reasonable time to take the amendment into account in preparing their bid, Bid Inviting Authority may at his discretion, extend the date and time for submission of bid. Interested eligible bidders may obtain further information in this regard from the office of the Bid Inviting Authority.
2.3	The average gross turnover of the bidder shall be 100 percent of the value of the category
	amount for last three years is to be eligible to participate in the bid.
2.4	Supplies shall be made directly by the bidder, and suppliers. Manufacturer bidder should have permission to manufacture the item quoted as per specification given in the bid from the competent authority.
2.5	Bid shall be submitted the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329.
2.6	The bidder shall submit following certificates along with the bid the:
	 (i) The cost of bid document amounting to Rs.1000.00 (Rs.500.00 for SSI Units of Rajasthan) uploaded on the above website shall be submitted in form of D.D./Banker's cheque in favour of the DEAN, CODST, Jobner -303329. The bidder is also required to deposit processing fee of Rs.1500.00 in form of D.D./Banker's cheque in favour of M.D., RISL payable at Jaipur. The cost of bid document, processing fee and bid security shall be deposited physically in the office of the DEAN, CODST, Jobner -303329 before the last date and time of bid submission. The cost of bid document and processing fee are non-refundable. The bidder shall upload scanned copy of the D.D./Banker's cheque in the technical Bid (Cover-A) on website https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in. (ii) (a) Manufacturer bidder shall enclose duly self-attested photocopy of acknowledgement of EM-II Memorandum/IEM/ Registration of SSI unit for the products duly approved by the licensing authority for every product quoted in the bid. The license, if any, should be renewed up to date. Acknowledgement of EM-II, issued by District Industries Centre with an affidavit as per Annexure—J, under rules for preference to industries of Rajasthan, in respect of stores for which they are registered (BF-VIII). (b) Likewise, SSI manufacturer/bidder shall submit documents relating to the production capacity and properly installed quality control measures at the production site/ unit at the time of bid/agreement, which may be a certificate from NSIC (For micro and small scale industrial units) /MSME (Micro, Small, Medium Enterprises)/production capacity certificate issued from Industries Department. (iii) Firm shall submit copy of the registration with Central Excise Department/ exemption from registration, if applicable, as per provisions of Central Excise Department/ exemption manufacture. (v) In case of Distributor/ Authorized dealer, self-attested copy of authorization from the Principal manufactu



(vii) Duly attested photocopy of ISO Certificate, if applicable.

(viii) Duly attested photocopy of BIS certificate from Govt. of India lab or from Govt. of India approved lab for the quoted items, as mentioned in Table-1.

(ix) The average annual turnover statement for preceding three financial years expired on March 31st, signed by the bidder, duly verified by the C.A. and attested by notary public.

(x) Copies of annual accounts (Balance Sheet & Profit & Loss statements) certified by the auditors for the preceding three financial years may also be asked.

(xi) Duly self-attested copy of latest GST clearance certificate preferably (up to 31.03.2017) from the Commercial Tax Officer of the circle concerned, from where supplies will be affected, shall be submitted.

(xii) Declaration regarding point of supply with full address in Bid Submission Letter.

(xiii) A combined undertaking/declaration regarding that the quoted item model is of latest technology, the item has not become outdated, that the rate quoted is not more than the rate charged from anyone else, that the bidder is not black listed or banned or debarred by central or any state government or its append gages, availability of spare parts and consumables for the quoted equipment for at least 5 years/life of the item, whichever is earlier, from the date of installation must be submitted for each item quoted in the bid.

Bid should not be submitted for the quoted item(s) for which the bidder has been blacklisted/banned/debarred either by bid inviting authority or Govt. of Rajasthan or by any other state/central Govt. and its agencies. This also applies to the bidder for its sister/ allied firm(s)/ unit(s).

(xiv) The declaration from the bidder regarding qualifications (BF-XI).

The following documents are mandatory and shall be uploaded on e-procurement portal along with Technical Bid Submission Sheet. If the following documents/certificates/requirements are not uploaded on portal/full filled, the bid will liable to be declared non responsive:-

a. Cost of bid document, RISL processing fee and bid security.

b. In case of Indian Manufacturer, valid Manufacturing License from Competent Authority, if applicable, Acknowledgement of EM-II Memorandum/IEM/ Registration of SSI unit, copy of the registration with Central Excise Department/ exemption from registration, if applicable, as per provisions of Central Excise Act.

c. In case of direct Importer, Import-Export Code (IEC) Certificate and Permission/Authorization for sale from the foreign principal manufacturer.

d. The average gross annual turnover of the bidder shall be as per Table-1 for last three years (BF-VI)

e. Declaration by the Bidder Regarding Qualifications (BF-XI).

- f. Bidders shall have to submit a valid 'GST' clearance certificate from the concerned Commercial Taxes Officer or declaration and the 'PAN' issued by Income Tax Department.
- g. Duly signed scanned copy of Section VI A and VI B or BF-IX as acceptance of terms & conditions;
 h. USFDA Certificate/CE Marking/ISO/, etc. as/if applicable;

USFDA Certificate/CE Marking/ISO/. etc. as/if applicable;
 BIS certificate, in case of BIS marked items, as/if applicable;

PLEASE ALSO NOTE THAT: -

- All the above mentioned documents must be submitted duly signed on each page and self-attested.
- b. All attested documents must be submitted in Hindi or English language. If the documents are not in Hindi or English, translated version of the same, in Hindi or English, duly signed and attested by authorized translator must be submitted along with copy of original document.

c. All the above mentioned documents should be under the name and address of the premises where the quoted items are actually manufactured/ stored for supply.

The point of supply should be specified as has been requested in bid conditions above.

	The bidder may be asked to submit its annual accounts (Profit & Loss account & Balance Sheet etc.).
2.7	Financial Bid duly filled in (BF-III/BOQ) giving the rates for quoted items should be submitted through the portal "https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in (Format (BOQ)". The rate should not be disclosed in the technical bid
2.8 The required amounts towards cost of bid document and bid security shat through DD/Banker's cheque in the office of DEAN, CODST, Johner - 3033 the last date and time of bid submission. All bids received will be opened in the presence of bidders, who choose Financial bid will be opened only for those bidders, who satisfy the criteria la University on the details furnished by the bidder in technical bid in compliance conditions of the bid.	
2,9	 (i) In case of the bid being submitted by a proprietary firm, the bid must be signed by the sole proprietor. In case of a partnership firm, bid must be signed on behalf of the firm by a person authorized, holding a power of attorney in his favour to do so; and in the case of a company, the bid must be signed by an authorized signatory, in the manner laid down in the Articles of Association of the bidder company. (ii) Any change in the constitution of the firm/ company shall be notified forthwith by the bidder/contractor in writing to the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 and such change shall not relieve any former member of the firm/ company from the liability under the conditions of the bid/contract. No new partner / partners shall be accepted in the firm by the bidder/contractor in respect of the bid/contract unless he/ they agree to abide by all its terms and conditions and submit a written agreement to this effect with the DEAN CODST, Johner-303329. The bidder's/contractor's receipt for acknowledgement or date of any new partner subsequently inducted, as above, shall bind all of the partner of the
2.10	The hard copy of bid documents shall be filled with ink or typed. The bidder shall sign the bid form at each page and at the end in token of acceptance of all the terms and conditions of the bid and then scanned copy be uploaded on the e-portal
3	https://eproc.rajasthan.gov.in, except the financial bid (BOQ) (BF-III). BID SECURITY:
3	(i) Bid shall be accompanied with a bid security as mentioned in Table-1. Bids
	submitted without sufficient bid security will be summarily rejected. (ii) The bid security of bidder shall be refunded after the earliest of the following events, namely: (a) the expiry of validity of bid security; (b) the execution of agreement for procurement and performance security is furnished by the successful bidder; (c) the cancellation of the procurement process; or (d) the withdrawal of bid prior to the deadline for presenting bids, unless the bidding documents stipulate that no such withdrawal is permitted. (e) Bidder should produce a pre stamp receipt as per BF-VII with the bid document for that purpose. (f) Firms which are registered as micro or SSI Unit of Rajasthan with Commissioner of Industries shall furnish the amount of bid as mentioned in Table-1.In respect of items for which they are registered to manufacture, shall submit an attested copy of acknowledgment of EM-II issued by DIC, with an affidavit on non-judicial stamp paper worth Rs. 50/- as per BF-VIII. (g) The Public Sector Undertakings need not furnish any amount of bid security.



bid security for the fresh bids. The bid security may, however, be taken into consideration in case bids are re-invited for the same item.

(i) In case any document submitted by the bidder or by his authorized representative is found to be forged, false or fabricated, the bid shall be rejected and bid security may be forfeited. Bidder/his representative may also be banned/debarred. Report with police station may also be filed against such bidder/his representative.

4 FORFEITURE OF BID SECURITY: -

The bid security will be forfeited if:

- The bidder withdraws or modifies the offer after opening of financial bid, but before acceptance of bid,
- (ii) The bidder does not execute the agreement, if any, prescribed within the specified time or extended time by competent authority (on the request of the bidder),
- (iii) The bidder does not deposit the 'performance security' after the supply order is placed/requested for signing the agreement,
 - The bidder fails to commence the supply of the items as per supply order within the time prescribed,
- (v) The bidder fails to submit samples/demonstration of quoted item on demand, The bidder violates any of the terms & conditions of the bid document.

5 WARRANTY CLAUSE:-

- (i) The bidder would warranty as mentioned in the technical specifications of the subject matter of procurement would continue to conform to the description and quality as per technical specifications and performs as per descriptions, from the date of delivery/installation of the said subject matter of procurement. Notwithstanding the fact that the purchaser may have inspected and/or approved the said subject matter of procurement during the warranty period, if the said subject matter of procurement is discovered not to conform to the description and quality as aforesaid or not performing, as described, the procuring entity will be entitled to reject the said subject matter of procurement or such portion thereof as may be discovered not to conform to the said description and quality or not performing as described. On such rejection, the subject matter of procurement will be at the seller's risk and all the provisions relating to rejection of goods, etc., shall apply. The successful bidder shall, if called upon to do so, replace the goods etc. or such portion thereof, as rejected by the procuring entity. Otherwise, the bidder shall pay such damages, as may arise by reason of such breach of the condition herein contained. Nothing herein contained shall prejudice any other right of the procuring entity in that behalf under this contract or otherwise.
- (ii) The bidder shall, during the warranty period appearing in the contract, replace the whole subject matter of procurement or part(s), if any, and remove the manufacturing defects, if found during the above period so as to make the machinery and equipment operative.
- (iii) In case of the machinery or equipment, the successful bidder shall be responsible for carrying out annual maintenance and repairs on the terms & conditions, as agreed. The bidder shall also be responsible to ensure adequate and regular supply of spare parts and consumables required for the machinery or equipment, whether under their annual maintenance and repairs contract or otherwise. In case of change of model the bidder shall notify the procuring entity sufficiently in advance, to facilitate procurement of sufficient quantity of consumables/ spare parts from the bidder to maintain the machinery or equipment.
- (iv)In case, any item supplied by the successful bidder does not conform to the required specifications, the payment thereof, if received by the supplier, shall have to be refunded to the CODST, Jobner-303329. The supplier will not have any rightful claim to the payment of cost for substandard supplies, which may have been consumed, either in part or whole, pending receipt of laboratory test/inspection report, wherever required. Supply of goods less in weight and volume than those mentioned on the label of the container,

6	COMPARISON OF RATES:
6	the same will be dealt with in the manner prescribed under rules. COMPARISON OF RATES: i) Only net rates should be quoted. No separate free goods or cash discounts should be offered. Rates must be valid for the entire bid validity period. ii) In comparing the rates quoted by a firm from outside Rajasthan and another bidder fror within the state, the element of Central Sales Tax shall be added in the rates of the fror outside Rajasthan and GST if any, shall be excluded from the rates quoted. While comparing the rates in respect of firms within Rajasthan, the element of Rajasthan GS shall be excluded from the rates quote. ii) Consignee may be located at a district headquarter (except equipment/machiner requiring installation and commissioning, the place may be any other station) or a directed by The DEAN, CODST, Jobner -303329 and the rates must be quoted accordingly. No cartage or transportation charges shall be payable. iv) The net rate must be inclusive of all charges by way of packing, forwarding, incidenta or transit charges, including transit insurance, and any other levies or duties etc. on the subject matter of procurement, except GST. v) Excise duty or surcharge prevailing on the date of submission of bid rate must be included in the net rate and should also be shown separately in the Financial Bid (BF-III). In the event of any subsequent variation (increase or decrease) in the rate of excise duty, GST by the government (state or central), the same will be admissible accordingly if the rates of item quoted are found same from two for more bidders, then the such bidders shall be asked to submit revised financial bid, containing reduced rates within given time by The DEAN, CODST, Jobner -303329 the rates must be written both in words and figures. In case of discrepancy between the prices quoted in words and in figures, lower of the two shall be considered. There should not be errors or overwriting and corrections, if any, should be made clearly and initialed with dates. Element of the Rajasthan GST o
	conditions of the bid and upload the same along with bid documents. He should also sign at the bottom of each page of the original bid items, Non receipt of terms and conditions duly signed with the bid shall render the bid to be rejected. ix) Any change or insertion of any other condition or stipulation in the above terms of supplies are not allowed and if so found, this shall render the bid to be rejected without notice.
	x) For comparison of rates, the average comprehensive annual maintenance charges shall be added to the rate quoted for the equipments, if comprehensive annual maintenance is applicable.
7	PERFORMANCE SECURITY (P.S.) AND AGREEMENT:
	 (i) The Performance Security (P.S.) shall be 05% of the total value of stores ordered for supply. The Procurement Officer will not release payment for supplies, until the additional Performance Security due is either deposited by the supplier or additional P.S. as calculated, is withheld. (ii) The bid security of successful Bidder will be adjusted towards Performance Security. The bidders shall submit DD/Banker's cheque in Technical Bid (Cover-'A').



(iii) The performance security shall be refunded after six months after satisfactory completion of contract and after satisfying that there are no dues outstanding against the bidder subject to warranty provisions.

(iv) Firms, which are registered as micro and SSI units with the Department of Industries, Rajasthan shall furnish the amount of performance security @ 1% of value of indicative quantity as per bid catalogue on furnishing attested copy of Acknowledgment of EM-II issued by DIC with an affidavit as per BF-VIII.

(v) It is to be noted that earlier years bid security and performance security, even if lying in this University shall not be considered towards this contract and therefore fresh bid security/performance security shall be deposited.

(vi) The University will pay no interest on bid security or performance security amount.

(vii) Successful bidders will have to execute an agreement on a Non Judicial Stamp Paper of an amount mentioned in the offer letter, in the prescribed form with the DEAN, CODST, Jobner -303329 and deposit performance security within 15 days from the date of acceptance of the bid is communicated to him. However, DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 may condone the delay in execution of contract by the bidder. The expenses in this regard shall be borne by the successful bidder. The validity of contract under this agreement shall be for a period, as mentioned.

(viii) The bidder shall furnish the following documents at the time of execution of agreement:-

a. Attested copy of Partnership Deed, in case of Partnership Firms;

 Registration Number and year of registration, in case partnership firm is registered with Registrar of Firms;

 (ix) Address of residence and office, telephone numbers, in case of Sole Proprietorship with Registration issued by Registrar of Companies, in case of Company.

(x) In case of breach of any terms and conditions of the contract or on unsatisfactory performance, the amount of performance security shall be liable to forfeiture by DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 and decision of the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 shall be final.

(xi) Public Sector Undertakings need not to furnish amount of performance security.

(xii) The contract can be repudiated at any time by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 if the supplies are not made to his satisfaction after giving an opportunity to the Bidder of being heard and after reasons for repudiation being recorded by him in writing. However, the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 may terminate the agreement of contract at any time without notice/intimation to the successful bidder.

8 SUPPLY ORDERS:

- (i) Supply order will be placed through registered post/e-mail/any communication medium by the University/CODST, Johner. The date of dispatch of letter or communication date will be treated as the date of order for calculating the period of execution of order. The successful bidder will execute the orders within a period of 30 days or as specified in the supply order.
- (ii) The successful bidder acknowledge receipt of orders within 7 days from the date of dispatch of order, failing which the procuring entity may be at liberty to initiate action to purchase the items on risk & cost purchase provision.

(iii) The ready stock position of the item, if provided by the firm, may be considered by the University for the Placement of supply orders.

- (iv) It may be noted that the University does not undertake to assist in the procurement of raw material, whether imported or controlled or restricted, and as such the bidders must offer their rates to supply the specific items from own quota of raw material stock by visualizing the prospect of availability and requirement. Any of the above points if taken, as argument for non-supply/delayed supply will not be entertained.
- (v) The above quantities are only indicative for purchase of above said items. If the procuring entity does not procure any subject matter of procurement or procures less than the quantity

A

	(i) The time specified for delivery in the bid form shall be deemed to be the essence of the contract and the successful bidder shall arrange supplies within the period on
11	
11	 Payment shall be released on receipt of certificate of supply as per specifications at in good condition from the consignee along with the bill. Installation/commissionin of farm machinery and implements and rendition of required satisfactory training to the consignee's personnel, if any, shall also be necessary for releasing payment. In case delayed supplies, deduction of L.D. as per provisions shall be made from payment. The firms shall seek time extension from the University before delayed dispatch of supplies. Payment shall be made by NEFT/RTGS/account payee bank demand draft/banker cheque, as the case may be. Expenses on this account, if any, shall be borne by the firm No advance payments towards cost of items will be made to the bidder. No advance payments towards cost of items will be made to the bidder. All bills/invoices should be raised in triplicate and in the case of Excisable items; the bills should be drawn as per Central Excise Rules in the name of the authority concerned. If at any time during the period of contract, the price of bid items is reduced or brough down by any law or Act of the Central or State Government or by the bidder himself the bidder shall be bound to inform the DEAN, CODST, Jobner -303329. Immediately about it. Purchasing authority shall be empowered to unilaterally effect such reduction as is necessary in rates in case the bidder fails to notify or fails to agree for such reduction of rates. In case of any enhancement in Excise Duty due to notification of the Government after the date of submission of bids and during the bid period, the quantum of additional excise duty so levied will be allowed to be charged extra as a separate item without any change in the basic price structure of the items approved under the bid. For claiming the additional cost on account of the increase in Excise Duty, the bidder should produce a letter from the concerned Excise authorities for having paid additional Excise D
10	Purchase preference to the permeable extent of the requirement will be admissible to t goods produced or manufactured by registered small scale industries of Rajasthan over goo produced or manufactured by Industries outside Rajasthan as per RTPP Act./Rules and oth prevalent rules/guidelines of Govt. of Rajasthan and in accordance to amendments issue from time to time by Finance Department, Govt. of Rajasthan TERMS OF PAYMENT:-
9	Purchase preference to the manual lands
9	indicated in the bidding documents the bidder shall not be entitled for any claim compensation. No minimum quantity is warranty. Repeat orders for extra items additional quantities up to 50% of the value of goods of the original contract as provisions of RTPPA, 2012 and RTPPR, 2013 may be placed on the rates and conditional quantities.



receipt of order from the Purchasing Officers.

- (ii) In case of extension in the delivery period with liquidated damages, recovery of L.D. shall be made at such rates, as given below, of value of stores which the bidder has failed to supply:-
 - (a) Delay up to one- fourth period of the prescribed Delivery Period 2.5%
 - (b) Delay exceeding one fourth but not exceeding half of the Prescribed delivery period - 5%
 - (c) Delay exceeding half but not exceeding three- fourth of the Prescribed delivery period - 7.5%
 - (d) Delay exceeding three- fourth of the prescribed period -10%

Fraction of a day in reckoning the period of delay in supplies shall be eliminated if it is less than half a day. The maximum amount of agreed liquidated damage shall be 10%.

- (iii) If the supplier requires an extension of time in completion of contractual supply on account of occurrence of any hindrances, he shall apply in writing to the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 for the same immediately on occurrence of the hindrances but not after the stipulated date of completion of supply. The firms shall ensure extension of delivery period for delayed supplies. The payment shall only be released by purchase officer after sanction of extension in delivery period.
- (iv) Delivery period may be extended with or without liquidated damages. If the delay in the supply of goods is on account of force majeure i.e., which is beyond the control of the bidder, the extension in delivery period may be granted without Liquidated Damage.
- (v) If the bidder is unable to complete the supply within the specified or extended period, the purchasing officer shall be entitled to purchase the goods or any part thereof from elsewhere without notice to the bidder on his (i.e., bidders) account at his cost and risk, with the prior approved from the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329. The bidder shall be liable to pay any loss or damage which the purchasing officer may sustain by reasons of such failure on the part of the bidder.

The bidder shall not be entitled to any gain on such purchases made against default. The recovery of such loss or damage shall be made from any sums accruing to the bidder under this or any other contract with the University/government. If recovery is not possible from the bill and the bidder fails to pay the loss or damage within one month of the demand, the recovery of such amount or sum due from the bidder shall be made under the Rajasthan Public Demand Recovery Act, 1952 or any other law for the time being in force. In case supplier fails to deliver ordered goods, the risk purchases may be made at market rate from any other firm. It is mandatory for the approved supplier to acknowledge receipt of orders within seven days from the date of dispatch of order, failing which the procuring entity will be at liberty to initiate action to purchase the items on risk purchase provision at the expiry of the prescribed supply period.

13 INSPECTION:-

- (i) The goods viz., equipments shall be according to specifications provided at Section V, (3) schedule of supply and shall be inspected by the agency/committee as mentioned in the supply order or amended thereafter by competent authority. In case of BIS Items, inspection shall be strictly as per relevant BIS specifications with latest amendments and have been made applicable by B.I.S. at the time of inspection. The inspection and testing of the material may be got done by any Inspecting Agency/Committee of experts at the works of the Manufacturer or at site of installation. The supplier shall provide all facilities for inspection/testing free of cost.
- (ii) Notwithstanding the fact that the authorized inspecting agency had inspected and/or has

- approved the stores/articles, the procurement officer or his authorized Expert /Associate Professor/DEAN or his/her nominee, may inspect the item/material as soon as it is received in the stores to ensure that the supply is in accordance with the specifications laid down in contract.
- (iii) In case of doubts in inspection/ test, same may be got inspected or tested in any laboratory. If the material is not found as per specifications or defective, consignee will not accept the material and shall inform the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 within 3 days. Consignee may also simultaneously ask the firm for removal of defect/replacement. The firm shall be bound to remove the defect or replace the defective equipment/item within 15 days of receipt of intimation from the consignee. However the date of delivery, in case of defective item shall be taken as the date on which the University accepts the item after replacement of defective material/removal of defects as the case may be. Wherever defective item is replaced, the inspection/testing charges, if any, shall be borne by the supplier.
- (iv) If required, the consignee may refer inspection committee to match the specification with available reserved sample with the University which is submitted by the firm/supplier at the time of technical approval.
- (v) In case of imported item, the supplier shall ensure that the item shall be inspected by the third party Inspection Agency before dispatched to the consignee. In case any uninspected item has been found in the item received by consignee, the firm shall be solely responsible for it and the University shall be free to take suitable necessary action as per terms and conditions of bid documents/agreement against the firm.

14 PACKING & INSURANCE:

- (i) The good will be delivered at the destination in perfect condition. The firms if so desires may insure valuable goods against loss by theft, destruction or damages by fire, flood, under exposure to weather of otherwise in any situation. The insurance charges will have to be borne by the supplier and the University shall not be required to pay any such charges, if incurred.
- (ii) The firm shall be responsible for the proper packing so as to avoid damages under normal conditions of transport by Sea, Rail, Road or Air and delivery of material in good condition to the Procurement Officer's store. In the event of any loss, damage, breakage or leakage or any shortage the firm shall be liable to make good such loss and shortage found at destination after the Checking/inspection of material by the consignee. No extra cost on such account shall be admissible. The firm may keep its agent to verify any damage or loss discovered at the consignee's store, if it so likes.
- (iii) Packing, cases, containers and other allied material if any shall be supplied free, except where otherwise specified by the firm(s) and agreed by the University and the same shall not be returned to him.

15 REJECTION:

- (i) Articles not as per specification/ or not approved shall be rejected by the University/consignee and will have to be replaced by the supplier firm at its own cost within 15 days or as time limit fixed by the University.
- (ii) All the stores supplied shall be of the best quality and conforming to the specification, trademark laid down in the schedule attached to agreement and in strict accordance with and equal to the approved, standard, samples. In case of any material of which there are no standards or approved samples, the supply shall be of the best quality to be substantiated by documents. The decision of the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 as to the quality of stores be final and binding upon the bidder. In case any of the articles supplied are not found as per specification or declared sub-standard/spurious, that shall



- be liable to be rejected and any expenses of loss caused to the supplier as a result of rejection of supplies shall be entirely at his account. (iii) If, however, due to exigencies of Government work/interest such replacement either in whole or in part is not considered feasible, the prices of such articles will be reduced suitably. In cases where material has been used & some defect are noticed then the firm can be allowed to rectify/replace defects in portion of such defective material. The prices fixed by the DEAN, CODST, Johner -303329 shall be final. The rejected item must be removed by the firm, within 15 days of the date of intimation of rejection. The officials concerned will take reasonable care of such material but in no case shall be responsible for any loss, damage, shortage that may occur while it is in their premises. No payment shall be made for defective/incorrect items. However, if payment has been made, then defective items shall be allowed to be removed only after the firm replaces material as per specifications, duly inspected. If the payment has not been made, the firm may be allowed to remove the material without prior replacement (provided firm has performance Security as per condition no. 19) Joint inspection of defective material may be carried out as required by the University. However sample of BIS marked material found defective shall be kept by consignee for reference to BIS. (vi) In case firm wants to take back item to their works for rectification then firm has to deposit payment received against such defective supplies. In case supplier has not received any payment then material be returned to supplier firm for rectification. (vii) The Bidder shall be responsible for the proper packing and delivery of the material to the consignee. In the event of any loss, damage, or breakage, leakage or shortage in transit, the Bidder shall be responsible. No extra cost on such account shall be admissible. CORRECTION OF ARITHMETIC ERRORS: Provided that a financial bid is substantially responsive, the procuring Entity will correct arithmetical errors during evaluation of Financial Bids on the following basis; (i) If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the total price that is obtained by multiplying the unit price and quantity, the unit price shall prevail and the total price shall be corrected, unless in the opinion of the Procuring Entity there is an obvious misplacement of the decimal point in the unit price, in which case the total price as quoted shall govern and the unit price shall be corrected; (ii)If there is an error in a total corresponding to the addition or subtraction of subtotals, the subtotals shall prevail and the total shall be corrected; and. If there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words shall (iii) prevail, unless the amount expressed in words is related to an arithmetic error, in which case the amount in figures shall prevail subject to clause (a) and (b) above. If the Bidder that submitted the lowest evaluated bid does not accept the correction of errors, its Bid shall be disqualified and its Bid Security shall be forfeited or its Bid Securing Declaration shall be executed.
- PROCURING ENTITY'S RIGHT TO VARY QUANTITY: 17
 - The quantity of goods viz., farm machinery /implements etc. originally indicated in (i) the bidding document may vary without any change in the unit prices and other terms and conditions of the bid and the conditions of contract. (ii)
 - If the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 procures less than the quantity indicated in the bidding documents the bidder shall not be entitled for any claim or compensation except otherwise provided in the conditions of contract.
 - (iii) If the Bidder fails to supply the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 shall be free to arrange/procure the items and the extra cost incurred shall be recovered from the Supplier.

18	VALIDITY OF BID:
	Bids shall be valid for a period of 90 days from the date of opening of technical bid. Prior to the expiry of the period of validity of bid, the procuring entity, may request the bidders to extend the bill validity period for an additional specified period of time. A bidder may refuse the request and such refusal shall be treated as withdrawal of the bid but in such circumstances bid security shall not be forfeited.
19	PRICE ESCALATION:
20	Price Escalation or Price Variation shall not be applicable or considered under any circumstances for the purchases made under this bid or agreement. However, the provisions provided for tax variations are exclusive to this clause.
20	SUBLETTING OF CONTRACT:
	Subletting or assigning contract to third party is prohibited. In the event of Bidder violating this condition, the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 shall be at liberty to place the contract elsewhere on the Bidder's account and at his risk. The Bidder shall be liable for any loss or damage, which the Government may sustain in consequence or arising out of such replacement of the contract.
21	FALL CLAUSE:-
	The prices under contract shall be subject to price fall clause. The prices charged for the store supplies under the contract by successful bidder shall in no event exceed the lowest price at which the successful bidder sells the stores of identical description to any other persons during the period of the contract in the state of Rajasthan. If any time, during the period of the contract, the bidder reduces the sales price chargeable under the contract, he shall forth with notify such reduction to the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 and the price payable under the contract for the stores supplied after the date of coming into force of such reduction or sale shall stand reduced correspondingly. It imply that if the contract holder quotes/ reduces its price to render similar goods at a price lower than the contract price to anyone in the State at any time during the currency of contract including extension period, the contract price shall be automatically reduced with effect from the date of reducing or quoting lower price for all delivery of subject matter of procurement under contract and the Contract shall be amended accordingly.
22	GRIEVANCE REDRESSAL DURING PROCUREMENT PROCESS:
	 The Designation and address of the First Appellate Authority is Hon'ble Vice Chancellor, Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University, Johner, Distt. Jaipur (Raj.) - 303329 or as decided by University authorities or GOR. The Designation and address of the Second Appellate Authority is, Principal Secretary/ACS, Department of agriculture, GOR or as decided by University Authorities or GOR. Filling an appeal If any Bidder or prospective bidder is aggrieved that any decision, action or omission of the Procuring Entity is in contracted.
	Procuring Entity is in contravention to the provisions of the Act or the Rules of the Guidelines issued there under, he may file an appeal to First Appellate Authority, as specified in the Bidding Document within a period of ten days from the date of such decision or action, omission, as the case may be, clearly giving the specific ground or ground on which he feels aggrieved: Provided that after the declaration of a Bidder as successful the appeal may be filed only by a Bidder who has participated in procurement proceedings: Provided further that in case a procuring entity evaluates the technical bids before the opening of the financial bids, an appeal related to the matter of financial bids may be filed only by a bidder whose technical bid is found to be acceptable. The Officer to whom an appeal is filed under Para (1) shall deal with the appeal as expeditiously as possible and shall endeavor to dispose it of within thirty days from the date of the appeal. (iv) If the officer designated under Para (1) fails to dispose of the appeal filed within the



period specified in Para (2), or if the bidder or prospective bidder or the procuring entity is aggrieved by the order passed by the first appellate authority, the bidder or prospective bidder or the procuring entity, as the case may be, may file a second appeal to second appellate authority specified in the bidding document in this behalf within fifteen days from the expiry of the period specified in Para (2) or of the date of receipt of the order passed by the first appellate authority, as the case may be.

(v) Appeal not to lie in certain cases

No appeal shall lie against any decision of the procuring entity relating to the following matters, namely:-

- Determination of need of procurement;
- b. Provision limiting participation of Bidders in the Bid process;
- c. The decision of whether or not to enter into negotiations;
- d. Cancellation of a procurement process;
- e. Applicability of the provisions of confidentiality.

(vi) Form of Appeal

- (a) An appeal under Para (1) or (3) above shall be in the Form (BF-XV) along with as many copies as there are respondents in the appeal.
- (b) Every appeal shall be accompanied by an order appealed against, if any, affidavit verifying the facts stated in the appeal and proof of payment of fee.
- (c) Every appeal may be presented to first appellate authority or second appellate authority, as the case may be, in person or through registered post or authorized representative.

(vii) Fee for filling appeal

- (a) Fee for first appeal shall be rupees two thousand five hundred and for second appeal shall be rupees ten thousand, which shall be non- refundable.
- (b) The fee shall be paid in the form of bank demand draft or banker's cheque of a scheduled bank in India payable in the name of appellate authority concerned.

(viii) Procedure for disposal of appeal

- (a) The first appellate authority or second appellate authority, as the case may be, upon filling of appeal, shall issue notice accompanied by copy of appeal, affidavit and documents, if any, to the respondents and fix date of hearing.
- (b) On the date fixed for hearing, the first appellate authority or second appellate authority, as the case may be, shall,-
- Hear all the parties to appeal present before him; and
- Peruse or inspect documents, relevant records or copies thereof relating to the matter.
- (c) After hearing the parties, perusal or inspection of documents and relevant records or copies thereof relating to the matter, the appellate authority concerned shall pass an order in writing and provide the copy of order to the parties free of cost.
- (d) The order passed under sub-clause (c) above shall be placed on the State Public procurement Portal.

23 COMPLIANCE WITH THE CODE OF INTEGRITY AND NO CONFLICT OF INTEREST:

Any person participating in a procurement process shall-

- Not offer any bribe, reward or gift or any material benefit either directly or indirectly in exchange for an unfair advantage in procurement process or to otherwise influence the procurement process;
- Not misrepresent or omit misleads or attempts to mislead so as to obtain a financial or other benefit or avoid an obligation;
- Not indulge in any collusion, Bid rigging or any-competitive behavior to impair the transparency, fairness and progress of the procurement process;
- d) Not misuse any information shared between the procuring Entity and the Bidders with an intent to gain unfair advantage in the procurement process;
- e) Not indulge in any coercion including impairing or harming or threatening to do the

same, directly or indirectly, to any part or to its property to influence the procurement process; Not obstruct any investigation or audit of a procurement process; g) Disclose conflict of interest, if any; and h) Disclose any previous transgressions with any entity in India or any other country during the last three years or any debarment by any other procuring entity. Conflict of Interest:-The Bidder participating in a bidding process must not have a conflict of interest. A conflict of interest is considered to be a situation in which a party has interests that could improperly influence that party's performance of official duties or responsibilities, contractual obligations, or compliance with applicable laws and regulations. A Bidder may be considered to be in conflict of interest with one or more parties in bidding process if, including but not limited to: a. Have controlling partners/shareholders in common; or b. Receive or have received any direct or indirect subsidy from any of them; or c. Have the same legal representative for purposes of the Bid; or d. Have a relationship with each other, directly or through common third parties, that puts them in a position to have access to information about or influence on the Bid of another Bidder, or influence the decisions of the Procuring Entity regarding the bidding process; e. The Bidder participates in more than one Bid in a bidding process, Participation by a Bidder in more than one Bid will result in the disqualification of all Bids in which the Bidder is involved. However, this does not limit the inclusion of the same subcontractor, not otherwise participating as a Bidder, in more than one Bid; or f. The Bidder or any of its affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specification of the Goods, Works or Services that are the subject of the Bid; or Bidder or any of its affiliates has been hired (or is proposed to be hired) by the Procuring Entity as engineer-in charge/consultant for the contract. DISPUTE SETTLEMENT MECHANISM:-If any dispute arise out of the contract with regard to the interpretation, meaning and breach of the terms of the contact, the matter shall be referred by the Parties to the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 who will appoint his senior most official as the Sole Arbitrator of the dispute who will not be related to this contract and whose decision shall be final. All legal proceedings, if necessary arise to institute may by any of the parties (University or Contractor) shall have to be lodged in courts situated at Jaipur in Rajasthan and not elsewhere. All correspondence in this connection should be addressed to the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329. Technical questions should be referred to the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 direct by correspondence or by personal contact. (i) Direct or indirect canvassing on the part of Bidders or their representative shall disqualify their bids. (ii) Supplier may be disqualified, banned or suspended from business during the rate contract, if :- (a) fails to execute a contract or fails to execute it satisfactorily; (b) no longer has the technical staff or equipment considered necessary; (c) is declared bankrupt or insolvent or its financial position has become unsound, and in the case of a limited company, it is wound-up or taken into liquidation; (d) The firm is suspected to be doubtful loyalty to state. (e) The State Bureau of Investigation (SBI) or any other investigating agency recommends such a course in respect of a case under investigation. (f) the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 is prima-facie of the view that the firm is guilty of an offence involving moral turpitude in relation to business dealings, which if



No action on the letter head of the Bidder /firm regarding any complaints against the

established would result in business dealing with it banned.

27

24

25

	University will be considered unless the letter head bears the signature of the Bidder or the authority higher than the bid signatory of the firm.	
28	 (i) If any certificate/documents/information submitted by the Bidder found to be false/forged/fabricated/vexatious or frivolous or malicious appeals or complaints etc. than bidder shall be liable for the appropriate legal action/RTPPA provision along with disqualification, banning, suspension etc. for limited or unlimited period. (ii) Bidders are required to submit wanted information (if any) based on the facts. If the furnished information by the firm found to misleading or not based on facts disciplinary action against the firm may be taken as to banning concerned item/items for certain or uncertain period. 	
29	The University reserves the right to accept any bid not necessarily the lowest. University may reject any bid without assigning any reasons and accept bid for all or anyone or more of the articles for which Bidder has been given or distribute items of stores to more than one firm/supplier.	
30	The Purchase Committee will have the right of rejection of all or any of the quotations without giving any reason for the same.	
31	Extra stipulation or any other condition contrary to the above bid conditions are not acceptable and may render the bid liable to rejection.	
32	The Bidder must sign all the pages of bid document at the below of terms & conditions agreeing to abide by all conditions of the bid and accept them in toto. The Signing of BF-IX shall be treated as acceptance of all the terms and conditions of the bid document.	
33	modification in terms and conditions in the exigency excluding fundamental changes. In case of such urgency the terms & conditions shall be got approved from the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 as the case may be.	
34	JURISDICTION: - All actions, legal proceedings and suits arising from or connected to this bid shall be subject to the exclusive jurisdiction of courts in Jaipur only.	



DEAN

COLLEGE OF DAIRY SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Section VI B: -Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)

The following Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) shall supplement the General Conditions of Contract (GCC). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in the GCC. The clauses of special conditions of contract are as follows:-

Clause No.	Particulars	
1.	Technical details, bid form duly signed in all respect, bid security and all other required documents should be submitted in Cover "A" and Financial details (BOQ), should be submitted in Cover "B" otherwise bid will not be considered.	
2.	Pre-requisite, if any, for installation, including UPS, Computer, Printer, and other items should be provided by the firm in technical bid and financial bid, respectively.	
3.	Conditional bids will not be considered.	
4.	List of consumable items is to be provided in technical bid for quoted item (s), if necessary which is/are not covered under the warranty; otherwise all the consumables will be treated spare parts covered under the warranty.	
5.	Transshipment will be permitted and partial shipment not allowed.	
6.	Normally, payment will be released after installation, demonstration and commissioning of equipment/machine and satisfactory operational training, if required.	
7.	The bidder should quote rates in Indian rupees and payment will be made in Indian rupees (INR) only.	
8.	All certificates should be valid on the date of submission of bids and issue of supply order.	
9.	The bidder should have well equipped local service centre in India preferably in Rajasthan	
10.	The bidder shall be a manufacturer/direct importer/Distributor/Authorized dealer who must have manufactured/imported and supplied and installed these farm machinery/implements. India satisfactorily. The list of such installation of the equipments may be asked from the bidder in verification of BF-VI information and he should submit self-effected early of the standard control of the same of the bidder of the same of the same of the same of the bidder of the same of the same of the same of the bidder of the same of the	
	The invoice (metasive of quantity & rate).	



	inspection will be borne by the bidder.
12.	The Name, Make, Model and Brand of Farm machinery/implements, which are offered, should be mentioned in BOQ against each item. Mere indication of English/USA/Indian will not serve the purpose.
13.	In the case of supply of imported item the suppliers may be asked to furnish a certificate to the effect that the firm has completed all the formalities in connection with import of the item in question.
14.	The bidding process shall be subject to the provisions of the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act and Rules made there under.
15.	Any other, if required.

APPLICABILITY OF CLAUSES: - All the clauses from 1 to 34 of general terms and conditions and from 1 to 15 of special terms and conditions and their annexure, formats & enclosures are applicable for the bid items.

DEAN

I/We have read the above terms and conditions and I/We agree to abide myself/ourselves by the above terms & conditions of the bid document

Signature of Bid with Seal





DEAN

COLLEGE OF DAIRY SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

Date: 31.01.2025

Section VI C: Contract Forms (CF)

Table of contents

S.No.	Description	Pages
1.	Letter of Acceptance (CF-1)	73
2.	Agreement Form (CF-II)	74-77
3.	Schedule of Rates (CF-III)	78
4.	Schedule of Rates (CF-IV)	79



COLLEGE OF DAIRY SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

(Sri Karan Narendra Agriculture University) Jobner, Jaipur-303329 (Rajasthan)

www.sknau.ac.in

Mob. 9928402564

Date: 31.01.2025

Email: dean.dairytech@sknau.ac.in

Dr. Mahesh Datt DEAN

. ...

No. F. ()/CODST/SKNAU/2025/

LETTER	OF	ACCEPTANCE
Automotive and the second		A R. San Barrier B. S. S. San B. San Barrier

The Carlotte and the Ca
Ref :- Your bid nodated
Sub :- Acceptance of the bid rates for the item
recolocidade, 2011 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11
19975

- The performance security shall be furnished to the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 through bank draft/banker's cheque payable at Johner.
- 3. All terms and conditions of the Bid document shall be an integral part of the contract. You are informed to return the agreement form along with schedule of rates for approved item (s) in duplicate duly filled in and signed by you with signature and addresses of two witnesses below signature at the appropriate place mentioned in the agreement form. The copies of the agreement form must be send duly completed in all respect along with the amount as mentioned above falling which it will be treated as a breach of the terms and conditions of the bid and it will also be presumed that you are not interested in entering into the contract and approval of the rates shall be cancelled without notice or any reference.
- 4. The list of approved items may be checked and in case there is any difference between your offer and the approved rates, the same may be intimated immediately, failing which it will be presumed that it is correct as per your offer and technical specification.
- Please note that self-attested/notarized copies of documents shall be considered valid. If photo copies are submitted, than at the time of signing the agreement, the firm shall bring original documents for confirmation.
- You are therefore; requested to please complete the above formalities within 15 days from the date of
 issue of this letter. The duly signed duplicate copy of the agreement will be returned to you for
 reference.

DEAN

Encl.: 1. Agreement form

- 2. Schedule of Rates
- 3. Any other

AGREEMENT

1.	This deed of agreement is made on this day of 20 for the contract period
	fromendingof farm
	between M/s
	Proprietor/Managing Director/ Managing Partners having its registered office
	at and its factory premises
	expression shall where the context so admits, be deemed to include his heirs successors, executors and administrators unless excluded by the contract) on the one part and SKN Agriculture
	University, Jobner Distt. Jaipur represented by it's the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 having its office at the of DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 (hereinafter referred to as "The Procuring Entity" which term shall include its successors, representatives, executors, assigns and administrator unless excluded by the contract) on the other part.
2.	Whereas the supplier has agreed with the Procuring Entity the Community

- Whereas the supplier has agreed with the Procuring Entity, the farm machinery / implements and other supplies with specifications mentioned in the Schedule attached here to at the prices noted here in and in the manner and under the terms and conditions here in after mentioned to the SKNAU, Jobner of the State of Rajasthan at its head office as well as at offices/consignees throughout jurisdiction of the University, all those articles/items set forth in the schedule appended hereto in the manner set forth in the conditions of the bid and contract appended herewith and at the rates set forth in column No. (Approved Rate) of the said attached schedule.
- (i) The term "Agreement", wherever used in this connection, shall mean and include the terms and conditions contained in the invitation to bid floated for the supply of equipments and instruments for SKNAU, Jobner the instruction to Bidders, particulars hereinafter defined and those general and special conditions that may be added from time to time.
- (ii) a. The agreement if for the supply by the Supplier to the Procuring Entity of equipments and instruments specified in the Schedule attached here to at process noted against each therein on the terms and conditions set forth in the Agreement.

 - c. The indicative quantity noted against each item in the table-1 attached hereto indicates only the probable total requirements of the Procuring Entity in respect of each item for the placement of supply orders. This quantity may increase or decrease at the discretion of the Procuring Entity as per provisions of RTPPA, 2012 and RTPPR, 2013. The supplier shall supplies for the equipment and instruments and on the basis of the supply orders by the procuring authorities specifying the quantities required to be supplied at the specific location in the state of Rajasthan, as mentioned in bid document.

4. Now these Presents witness:

(i) In consideration of the payment to be made by the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 or consignee

offices at the rates set forth in the schedule hereto a appended the approved supplier will duly supply the said articles set forth in Schedule of Rates and supply order thereof in the manner set forth in the conditions of the bid and also appended to this agreement will be deemed to be taken as part of this agreement and are binding on the parties executing this agreement.

(ii) The conditions of the bid and contract for open bid enclosed to the bid notice No......Dated 80 corrigendum no......Dated: and also appended to this agreement will be deemed to be taken as part of this agreement and are binding on the parties executing this agreement.

(iii) Letters received from Bidder and letters issued by in the regard of this bid and also as appended

to this agreement shall also form part of this agreement.

- (iv) SKNAU, Johner do hereby agree that if the approved supplier shall duly supply the said articles in the manner aforesaid observe and keep the said terms and conditions, CODST, Johner will through Demand Draft/RTGS/NEFT Transfer or cause to be paid to the approved supplier at the time and the manner set forth in the said conditions, the amount payable for each and every consignment.
- (v) The mode of payment will be as specified in terms & conditions of the bid i.e. through NEFT/RTGS/ banker's cheque/Demand Draft etc.
- 5. The delivery shall be effected and completed within the period noted below from the date of supply order:-

S. N.	Items/Quantity	Delivery Period	
1	As per supply order	As per terms & conditions of bid	

6.

- The time specified for delivery in the bid form shall be deemed to be the Essence of the contract I. and the successful Bidder shall arrange supplies within the period on receipt of order from the procuring entity.
- П. In case extension in the delivery period is granted by the procuring entity with liquidated damages (L.D.), the recovery shall be made on the basis of following percentages of value of stores, which the supplier fail to supply :-
- Delay up to one fourth period of the prescribed delivery period 2.5 % (a)
- Delay exceeding one fourth but not exceeding half of the Prescribed delivery period-5% (b)
- Delay exceeding half but not exceeding three fourth of the prescribed delivery period-7.5% (c)
- Delay exceeding three fourth of the prescribed delivery period-10% (d) Fraction of a day in reckoning period of delay in supplies shall be eliminated if it is less than half a day. The maximum amount of agreed liquidated damages shall be 10%.
- If the supplier requires an extension of time in completion of contractual supply on account III. of occurrence of any hindrances, he shall apply in writing to the authority which had placed the supply order, for the same immediately on occurrence of the hindrance but not after the stipulated date of completion of supply.
- Delivery period may be extended with or without liquidated damages if the delay in the supply IV. of goods is on account of hindrances beyond the control of the supplier.

Termination of Contract on Breach of Condition 7.

- (a) In case the supplier fails or neglects or refuses to faithfully perform any of the covenants on his part herein contained, it shall be lawful for the procuring entity to forfeit the amount deposited by the supplier as performance security and cancel the contract.
 - (b) In case the supplier fails, neglects, or refuses to observe, perform, fulfill and keep, all or any one or more or any part of any one of the Covenants, stipulations and provisions herein contained, it shall be lawful for the procuring entity or any such failure, neglect or refusal, to put an end to this agreement and thereupon every article, cause and thing herein contained on the part of the procuring entity shall cease and be void, and in case of any damage, loss, expense, difference in cost or other moneys from out of any moneys for the time being payable to the supplier under this and/or any other contract and in case such last mentioned moneys

are insufficient to cover all such damages, losses, expenses, difference in cost and other moneys as aforesaid, it shall be lawful for the procuring entity to appropriate the performance security made by the supplier as herein before mentioned to reimburse all such damages, losses, expenses, difference in cost and other money as the procuring entity shall have sustained, incurred or been put to by reason of the supplier having been guilty of any such failure, negligence or refusal as aforesaid or other breach in performance of this contract.

- (b) If at any time during the course of the contract, it is found that any information furnished by the supplier to the procuring entity, either in his bid or otherwise, is false, the procuring entity may put an end to the contract/agreement wholly or in part and thereupon the provision of clause (a) above shall apply.
- (ii) The procuring entity reserves the right to terminate without assigning any reasons therefore the contract/agreement either wholly or in part without any notice to the supplier. The supplier will not be entitled for any compensation whatsoever in respect of such termination of the Contract/Agreement by the procuring entity.

(iii) Notice in writing

All certificates or notice or orders for time or for extra, varied or altered supplies, which are to be the subject of extra or varied charges whether so described in the agreement or not, shall be in writing, and unless in writing, shall not be valid, binding or be of any effect whatsoever.

- (iv) The supplier shall not in any way be interested in or concerned directly or indirectly with, any of the officers or subordinate or servants of the procuring entity, in any trade, business or transactions not shall the supplier give or pay or promise to give or pay such officer or subordinate or servant directly or indirectly any money or fee or other consideration under designation of "custom" or otherwise; nor shall the supplier permit any person or persons whomsoever to interfere in the management or performance hereof under power of attorney or otherwise without the consent in writing the consent in writing of the procuring entity obtained in first hand.
- (v) In case the Supplier at any time during the continuance of the contract becomes bankrupt or insolvent or commits any act of bankruptcy or insolvency under the provisions of any law in that behalf for the time being in force, or should compound with his creditors, it shall be lawful for the procuring entity to put an end to the agreement, and thereupon every article, clause and thing herein contained to be operative on the part of the procuring entity, shall cease and be void and the procuring entity shall have all the rights and remedies given to him under the preceding clauses.
- (vi) Serving of notice on supplier: All notice or communication relating to or arising out of this agreement or any of the terms thereof shall be considered duly served on or given to the supplier, if delivered/e-mailed to him or left at his premises/e-mail address, place of business or above.

8. Dispute settlement:-

Me

All disputes arising out of this agreement and all questions relating to the interpretation of this agreement shall be decided by the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 and the decision of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 shall be final as per bid terms and conditions and it is hereby agreed and declared between the parties hereto that in case any question of dispute arises touching the construction or wording of any of clause herein contained on the rights, duties, liabilities of the parties hereto or any other way, touching or arising out of the present, the decision of the DEAN, CODST, Johner-303329 in the matter shall be final and binding. If any dispute arise out of the contract with regard to the interpretation, meaning and breach of

at

the terms of the contact, the matter shall be referred to by the Parties to the DEAN, CODST, Jobner-303329 who will appoint his senior most officials as the Sole Arbitrator of the dispute who will not be related to this contract and whose decision shall be final. All legal proceedings, if necessary arise to institute may by any of the parties (University or Contractor) shall have to be lodged in courts situated at Jaipur in Rajasthan and not elsewhere.

- If the rates of the approved items are reduced in any manner by the G.O.I./other state governments, the approved supplier will have to notify by SKNAU, Johner and reduce the rates in the same proportion.
- 10. In addition to the recourse available in the bidding documents or the contract, the bidding process shall also be subject to the provisions of the Rajasthan Transparency in Public Procurement Act, 2012 and Rules, 2013 made there under. All terms and conditions of the bid shall be an integral part of the contract.

11. JURISDICTION:

All actions, proceedings and suits arising from or connected to this Agreement shall be subject to the exclusive jurisdiction of courts in Jaipur.

In witness where of the parties here to have set their hands on the day...... 2024.

DEAN

Signature of Approved Supplier with seal

Witness-1

Witness-1

Witness-2

Witness-2



SCHEDULE OF RATES

M/s	

Name & Detail of item	

S.No	Name of approved item(s) with full specification	Brand/ Make	Packing Unit	Approved Rate Per Unit ()
1	2	3	4	5
	No.			
	_			
				8

DEAN

Signature of Approved Supplier with Seal

UT

TO BE SUBMITTED ON FIRM LETTER HEAD

Affidavit under price fall clause of Contract

Is/o Shagedyear
Manager/ Partner/Propdo hereby take oath and state as under:-
That I am
That the price of said item (s) has neither been quoted or reduced in any other tender nor had
supplied the same item to any one at a price lower than the Contract price anywhere in the state
of Rajasthan at any time during the currency of the Contract.

(Deponent)